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ESTABLISHED 1894.
FROM THE COUNTY AND STATE.
Brief Items of General Interest from our Ex-

changes and Contributors.
The Mayberry Union Sunday

School will hold its Christmas enter-
tainment on Tuesday evening, Dec.
22. A mixed program will be readered.
Everybody invited.

The Christmas Entertainment of
Baust Union Sunday School will be
held on New Year's Eve, the 31st., at
7 o'clock. A program consisting of
music and recitations will be render-
ed. Everybody invited.

Dr. Bernard C. Steiner, B. F. M.
Hurley and F. Snowden Hill, mem
bers of the board of visitors of the
Maryland School for the Deaf and
Dumb, have been named a committee
by the board to draft a law to be pre-
sented to the General Assembly re-
quiring that all the deaf and dumb
children of the State shall attend a
school.

Samuel Tyler, one of the best known
passenger train brakemen on the
Western Maryland Rail Road, has
been dropped by the Company because
he cannot read. Mr. Tyler had been
with the Company over twenty years,
and his many friends hope that it is
not too late for him to acquire enough
education to bring about his rein-
statement, which, it is said, the Com-
pany is desirous of doing.

Judges Harlan, Phelps and Stock-
bridge will sit in the Superior Court
next Tuesday to consider the legality
of the ballots objected to by one side
or the other during the count of the
four precincts ordered by the Court
in the Wachter-McLane contested
election case. The date was agreed
upon by the judges after consulting
the lawyers in the case. The ballot
boxes will be taken into the court
room.

ti.eysyille Union Sabbath School
will hold its annual Christmas enter-
tainment on Tuesday evening Decem-
ber 22nd, exercises to begin at 7.30
o'clock. "The Shepherds Drill" will
be performed on the stage, as will al-
so be "Under the Starry Flag" and
"Mrs. Santa Claus." There will be
other recitations and singing. An ad-
mission fee of 10c will be charged.
Should the evening be inclement, the
entertainment will be held the follow-
ing evening, December 23rd.

Samuel Ridenour, of Chewsville,
Washington county, accidently shot
himself twice last Saturday, while
shooting hogs. He was using an old
horse pistol with which he had been
shooting hogs for 10 years, and the
weapon went off before he was ready.
The ball went in his left leg near the
hip. He kept on his feet, however,
and was about to take another aim
at a hog, when the weapon again ex-
ploded; second bullet entered his
right foot. He then retired from the
field.

Rev. S. A. Kipe, pastor of the
Church of God of Rohrerstown, Lan-
caster county, preached at the revival
services in the United Brethren
church, Tuesday evening, from the
text: "And I, if I be lifted up from
the earth, will draw all men unto Me."
Two penitents were at the altar. Rev.
Kipe, who is visiting friends west of
town, came to Waynesboro to obtain
from Rev. J. R. Hutchison some in-
formation as to his Go-to-Church
band, its organization, etc.—Waynes-
b aro Record.

Joseph D. Brooks, who has just
been succeeded by Dr. J. J. Stewart,
as Register of Wills, has commenced
the practice of law in Westminster.
Last week be was admitted to the
practice of law before before the Su-
preme Court of the United States, and
the Supreme Court of the District of
Columbia, and has already settled one
case in Washington. Mr. Brooks has
a large acquaintanceship throughout
this section of the state, and will no
doubt build up a lucrative practice.
His professional card appears else-
where in the REcoon.

Western Maryland Railroad Com-
pany was sued for $3,000 damages in
the Superior Court last Saturday by
Florence V. Culp lor injuries alleged
to have been received by the plaintiff
because the railroad company wrong-
fully permitted a valise to remain in
the aisle of a car. The declaration
states that on Sunday, August 9, the
plaintiff boarded a train at Bruceville
for Baltimore. The starting of the
train, it is alleged, caused the plain-
tiff to fall over the valise, causing her
ribs to be crushed aud her nervous
system to be shocked.

William and Francis Brown and
Greo. Waltz, who live near Jugtown,
were arrested Tuesday by Constable
Sigler charged with cutting off the
tails of four doge, three of the dogs
belonging to them and the other one
to Evers Hess, of Cavetown. They
are hunting dogs and the accused at-
tempted to justify their action by
stating that they amputated the
caudle appendages of the canines be-
cause they got full of burs. Justice
Ferguson could not see it in the same
light and fined them $5 and costs in
each case. In default of payment of
fine they were committed.—Hagers-
town Mail.

On Wednesday, at noon Irvin H. E.
Buckingham and Miss Charlotte Ship-
ley were married at the home of the
bride, near Mount Airy. The cere•
mony was performed by Rev. W. E.
Miller, of Mount Airy Methodist Epis-
copal church. Ralph Sellman was the
best man; Miss Annie Shipley, a sis-
ter of the bride, maid of honor. A
luncheon followed the ceremony. Mr.
and Mrs. Buckingham left for Pitts-
burg. They will reside at Watersville,
Carroll County, Md. The bride is the
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Ship-
ley. Mr. Buckingham is a prominent
railroad man in the service of the
Baltimore and Ohio.

The Western Maryland has been
checked in getting the right of wayat
Hancock. An injunction prevents set-
tlement just east of the town on the
William A. Bowles property at Riv-
erside farm. where two acres claimed
by the Chesapeake and Ohio canal
would have been taken. The late
William A. Bowles always contended
with the canal company that the land
in question was his own. At the west
end of Hancock, where the Western
Maryland will cross the Baltimore
and Ohio survey for the cut-off from
Hancock up through Pennsylvania,
the work of purchasing the right of
way has also stopped.

The crop conditions at the close of
last week were better than anticipa-
ted generally. Wheat is in almost
every case running ahead of the gov-
ernment estimates, Kansas having
haryested her banner crop of 94,000,
000 bushels. The influence of the
price of such a crop in the business
world is great, but, large as it is, it
pales in comparison with the enor-
mous amount of money that is going
South for cotton, where for the first
time in a generation the maximum
prices are being paid at the gins.
Winter wheat is below the average,
but present statistics count for noth-
ing in the face of experience. What
is important is that from every sec-
tion of the country come reports that
the farmers have had an unusually
good year and are spending money

The Haman Road Bill.

Westminster, Md., Dec. 17.—At a
lai ge gathering of substantial c itizens
of Carroll county, held in the Town
Hall, at Westminster to-day, resolu-
tions were unanimously adopted in-
dorsing the Haman Road and Oyster
bills and requesting the Senator and
delegates from the county to vote for
them.
Mr. B. Howard Haman spoke at

some length explaining his bill and
speeches were also made by Judge J.
A. C. Bond, Senator Johnzie E. Bees-
wan, Dr. J. J. Weaver, Dr. J. H. Bil-
lingslea, Michael E. Walsh and B. F.
Crouse. Judge Bond, who is a native
of Calvert county, spoke strongly for
the policy of oyster culture. Besides
Senator Beasman three members of
the Legislature were present, namely,
Messrs J. D. Haines, Jesse W. Fuss
and Azariah Oursler. Some of the
farmers rode as far as 16 miles to be
at the meeting. Mr. T. Herbert Shriv-
er, presided, and his brother, Mark 0.
Shriver, of the firm of T. J. Myers &
Co., packers, of Baltimore, accom-
panied Mr. Haman to Westminster.
Mr. Shriver has long taken a leading
part in the movement for intelligent
oyster legislation and is fortified with
an accurate knowledge of conditions
and of the oyster trade. A resolution
was passed by the meeting thanking
Mr. Haman for his explanations.
The resolution of indorsement is as

follows: "This meeting desires to give
full indorsement and heartily ap-
proves the oyster and road questions
as set forth in the Haman bills and
requests the Senator and Delegates
from Carroll county to use all honor-
able means to secure the passage of
these or shnilar bills."
At the conclusion of Mr. Haman's

address a colloquy between him and
Joseph L. Haines, of Uniontown dis-
trict, occurred, in which certain fea-
tures of the bills were explained to
Mr. Haines' satisfaction. He, however,
strenuously opposed the proposition
to put the entire control of road mak-
ing under the supervision of the state
geological survey and advocated the
employment of skilled and competent
road engineers under the control of
the county authorities.
Dr. J. Howell Billingslea moved

that the Senator and members of the
House of Delegates from this county
be advised or requested to vote for
the Haman bills or bills embodying
the same principle at the coming ses-
sion of the Legislature. Dr. J.
Weaver, Jr., moved to amend this
motion by inserting the word instruct
instead of request, and the amend-
ment was accepted. It, however, pro-
voked considerable discussion, in
which Dr. Weaver, Ex-Judge James
A. C. Bond, B. F. Crouse, M. E.
Walsh and others participated. Sena-
tor Baesinan was present and strenu-
ously objected to being instructed by
the meeting. The motion to instruct
was finally withdrawn and Dr. Bil-
lingslea's motion to request was unan-
imously adopted with enthusiasm.—
tht n.

To Correspondents and Advertisers.

On account of Christmas falling on
our press day, this year, the RECORD
will be issued one day earlier, next
week. Correspondents will please
carefully bear this in mind. No copy
can he used if received later than by
the Western Maryland fast mail, on
Thursday morning. Advertisers who
desire to use space on the inside pages,
must have copy at the office early
Tuesday morning, and for the fourth
page. Wednesday afternoon. Should
the R. F. D. Carriers make their
rounds on Christmas, the RECORD
will be delivered on that day.

Death of Mrs. Lydia Crabbs.

Mrs. Lydia Crabbs, widow of the
late John Crabbs, died at her home
on the Taneytown and Bruceville
road, on_Saturday night, after a brief
illness, in her 78th. year. On the first
day of this month, she had the mis-
fortune of falling down a pair of steps,
at which time she•sustained injuries,
which, in connection . with her age,
resulted in death. She leaves three
sons, Christian C. and Daniel S., liv-
ing at home, and Samuel, of Balti-
more. Funeral services were held on
Tuesday, interment being in Piney
Creek Presbyterian cemetery.
Mrs. Crabbs was a kind and much

appreciated friend and neighbor, and
more than usually intelligent in the
affairs of the cauretry, being a close
and discerning reader. For nearly
sixty years she was a member of the
Piney Creek Presbyterian church,
having been received into the church
by examinations under the Rev. Mr.
Grier. Hers was a most peaceful
christian death.

Rev. H. Mitchell Stover's Work.

The Waynesboro Record, referring
to the work of the evangelist Stover,
says;
"Rev. H. Mitchell Stover returned,

Monday morning, from Linwood, Md.,
where he conducted evangelistic ser-
vices in the Pipe Creek German Bap-
tist Brethren church during the past
three weeks. Much success attended
his work there and seven persons pro-
fessed conversion.
January 25, Rev. Stover will go to

the Maryland Collegiate Institute,
Union Bridge, to conduct Bible read-
ings on missionary work for t wo weeks.
Rev. Stover is one of the eloquent

and earnest young ministers of the
church, and his services are becoming
more and more in demand.

MARRIED.

PETRY—MOORE.—On Dec. 15, 1903,
at Uniontown, by Elder W. P. Eng-
ler, Mr. Charles G. Petry, of New
Windsor, to Miss Bessie E. Moore, of
Sam's Creek.

MYERS—PALINIER.—On Dec. 6, 1903,
at the Reformed parsonage, Silver
Run, by Rev. Robert J. Pilgrain, Mr.
Denton M. Myers, of Hanover, to Miss
Elizabeth Palmer, of Littlestown.

FROCK—MOURER.—On Dec. 15, 1903,
at the Reformed parsonage, Silyer
Run, by Rev. J. Stewart Hartman,
Mr. Joseph W. Frock to Miss Ada R.
Mourer, both of Westminster.

SLIFE R—DUTTERE R.-0 n Dec. 16,
1903, at the home of the bride, near
Silver Run, by Rey. J. Stewart Hart-
man, Mr. Luther S. Slifer, of Littles-
town, to Miss Lillie May Duttcrer.

STALEV—SPANGLER.—Oli Dec. 16,
1903, at Alt. Joy Parsonage, by Rev.
W. G. Minnick, Mr. John H. Staley
to Miss Sarah A. Spangler, both of
near Harney.

DIED.

Obituaries, poetry and resolutions,charitedfor at the rate of five cents per line. Theregular death notices published free ofcharge.

CRABBS.—On Dec. 13, 1903, near
Taneytown, Mrs. Lydia E. Crabbs,
aged 77 years, 0 months and 22 days.

Church Notices.

Carroll Charge, Re-f—ormed Church.—Divineservice at Benjamin, JO a. m.; Y. P. S. C. E., 7p. m. Children's Christmas service, Dec. 27,2 p. m. Service at Bachman's, 2 p. ra. Christ-mas service at Pleasant Valley ChristmasEve, at 7 o'clock.
JAMES B. STONESIFER, Pastor.

Taneytown Presbyterian church, serviceson Dec. 20th., at 2 30 p tn.; Sunday school at1.30 p. m. At Piney Creek church, 10.30 a. in.;Bible clas3 at 10 a. m.
REV. H. P. SANDERS. Pastor.

Union Bridge Charge Reformed Church St.Paul's church, 7.30 p. m.• Ladiesburg, is a. m.
H. J. M.AcAusTER,Pastor.

Services at St. Paul's Lutheran Church, inHarney. at 2 o'cock. Christmas entertain-ment on Christmas ni”lit.

FARMERS' CLUB MEETINGS.
Union Bridge and Copperville Organizations

Enjoy Fine Programs.
Club met at W. S. Rinehart's, on

Dec. 10th., 1903. Members present—
W. S. Rinehart and family, Daniel
Wolfe, P. Wood and wife, R. Saylor,
H. Fuss and wife, Wm. Ebbert and
wile, J. Smith and wife, Miss Bessie
Wolfe, M. T. Haines, wife and daugh-
ter, Anna. Visitors—Mrs. Margaret
Hoffman, Mrs. Rebecca Rinehart,
Misses Gustie Gher, Fanny StitelY,
Annie Clay, Edward Rinehart, wife
and children, Andrew Ebbert and
wife, Harry Stitely, wife and daugh-
ter.
The ground being covered with

snow, the walks extended only to the
barn, which was found to be in its
usual good order. At 12 o'clock, din-
ner was announced and thoroughly
enjoyed, as sister Rinehart's reputa-
tion for first-class dinners is well es-
tablished. At the proper time the
meeting was called to order, and the
minutes read and approved.
The report of Committee D being

in order, Wm. Ebbert read "Just
Cow" in which, speaking of the scar-
city of farm hands, perhaps it would
be good advice to offer other induce-
ments than mere wages. Emma Eb-
bert read "The Dilemma of the Un-
shod Wife " An amusing account of
the husband neglecting to bring his
wife's shoes home, and going away
for a couple of days; how she franti-
cally tried to get every man and boy
within sight to get them for her.
Henry Fuss read an original paper

on "Good Roads" in which he says,
"We, as farmers, are representatives
of the most important interests of the
nation; our occupation lies at the
foundation of the success of this great
republic; is it not proper that we
should advocate the cheapening of
transportation of farm products to
the markets by building of farm roads
with national aid ?"
Jennie Fuss read "Help them over

the hill," an excellent article urging
fathers to help and encourage their
sons over the rough hills of life. In
deciding what Humus is, D. Wolfe
read from Standard Dictionary, "A
black or brown substance formed by
the decay of vegetable matter, or veg-
etable mold." P. Wood read a more
lengthy article from International
Cyclopedia, in which he said a good
wheat soil should contain 9 or 10 per
cent humus.
J. Smith read a communication

from Farmer's League, requesting a
delegate to attend a meeting on
Dec. 29th. A motion of thanks was
tendered the Copperville Club for the
invitation to meet with them this
evening. Committee E., J. Smith and
wife, will report at next meeting to
be held at R. Saylor's, Jan. 7th., 1904,
at 10 a. m.

MARY E. HAINES, SeC'y.

The modern and commodious resi-
dence of Mr. and Mrs. David C. Nus-
baum was thrown open to the Cop-
perville Farmers' Club, on Thursday
evening of last week, for the purpose
of celebrating their annual oyster
supper, the parlors being beautifully
decorated for the occasion. After the
visitors and members were cordially
received by the host and hostess, the
meeting was opened with some fine
selections on the piano rendered by
Miss Laura Ridgely, of Hampstead.
The club proceeded to business, the

most important being the place to
hold the next Farmers' Institute in
this county, and the proposed good
roads law.
There was a committee of six ap-

pointed, three from the Union Bridge
Club and three from the Copperville
Club, to examine said law and report
at next meeting.
Unexpectedly,but heartily welcome,

the Hon. J. A. Goulden, Congress-
man from the 18th. District of New
York, made his appearance, which
put new energy and enthusiasm in
the program, as all who know the
Colonel know he has something good
to say.
He said in part that he was present

when Carrie Nation made her appear-
ance in the Senate chambers and
thought her only object was to create
an excitement to boom up her play,
"Ten nights in the bar-room."
He then took up the subject of

trafficking in votes in his native dis-
trict. He was surprised and sorry to
learn that qualified votes in a civiliz-
ed county like Carroll could be paid
to stay at home, or to vote different
from their political opinion by bribery
or any other means. He would be in
favor of disfranchising both the seller
and buyer of votes in this free coun-
try of ours; he favored voting for the
best men regardless of party, which
is, in all events, essential to good
government.
The Union Bridge Club was invited.

and accepted the invitation, and did
credit to their organization by the
music and literature so excellently
rendered. Mrs. Haines, in a very
creditable manner, did some elegant
select reading. Misses Grace and
Bessie Wolfe rendered some beautiful
selections on the piano.
Those from Union Bridge Club were

Mr. and Mrs. Ebbert, Mr. and Mrs.
Haines, Mrs. Metcalf, the Misses
Wolfe, Annie, Bessie and Grace; H.
R. Fuss and Reuben Saylor. Other
visitors Dr. and Mrs. Hitchcock, Mr.
and Mrs. Charles Babylon and Miss
Laura Ridgely, making 55 present in
all.
Mrs. Nusbaum, who managed the

table, deserves great credit,and it was
voted by all, the most elaborate ever
prepared for the organization.

W. E. 0. FIINER, Sec'y.

Our Special Offers to Jan. 1, '04.

But a short time remains for new
subscribers to the RECORD to secure
both the RECORD and Tribune Farm-
er, each one year, at $1.00. The offer
is positively limited to January 1st.,
and will not be renewed.
This is also true of our other offer

of the RECORD alone, until March 13,
1905 for $1.00.
While we have received many new

subscribers on these offers, we should
have had four times the number,with
a little more assistance from present
subscribers. Unfortunately, these
offers do not come to the attention of
those who would likely accept them,
except by chance, or through the ac-
tion of our friends in giving the mat-
ter publicity.
Ten days time yet remains until

January 1st., and we trust that dur-
ing this time our list will be greatly
increased. We will not make another
special offer of any kind (except the
continuance of the Tribune to pres-
ent subscribers at 25c additional) for
a long while, and probably not at all.

Automobile Causes an Accident.

The Sun, of Wednesday, contains
the following report of an accident
caused by an automobile. A few
more cases of this sort will result in
special legislation restricting the
rights of these conveyances to the use
of public roads, or rather their use
will be limited to those who have
proper respect for the rights of others;
Frederick, Md , Dec. 15.—The four-

horse wagon team of Mr. Harry
Cramer, a farmer of Mount Pleasant,
was frightened by a passing automo-
bile, ran off, smashed the wagon and
a lot of machinery which was in it
and one of the horses in jumping a
fence was badly injured. Mr. Cramer
called to the automobilist to wait un-
til he dismounted and held his lead
animals, but instead of this the man,
he says, put on more steam and went
dashing by. After the accident Mr.
Cramer armed himself with a six-
shooter and waited by the roadside,...• . . . . . .

To Finance the C. E. Convention.

The plan for financing the Inter-
national Christian Endeavor conven-
tion, to be held in Baltimore in July,
1905, was announced last Friday. It
is estimated that the expenses of the
convention a ill be $20,000, and to
meet this expenditure there will be is-
sued 20,000 shares of stock, par value
$1 a share, " full paid, non-assessable
and entitled to dividends in the bles-
sings of a successful convention"—to
use the words of Mr. W. C. Perkins,
chairman of the department of fi-
nance of the 1905 committee."
The certificates will be of unique

design and will be handsomely en-
graved. Blocks of five shares may be
purchased on time, extending over a
period of fifty weeks, with weekly
payments of ten cents, or single
shares may be bought outright. Al-
though it is anticipated that a large
proportion of the shares will be sub-
scribed for by the members of the
Christian Endeavor societies, an op-
portunity will be afforded later for
general subscription. Subscription
blanks and cards of deposit are now
being prepared, and as soon as these
are ready an auxiliary finance com-
mittee, composed of representatives
from Senior and Junior Christian En-
deavor societies in Baltimore and the
immediate vicinity, will enter upon
the work of obtaining subscriptions
from Christian Endeavorers.

Durboraw—Benner.

(For the RECORD.)
The hospitable home of Mr. and

Mrs. John W. Benner, a few miles
north of Harney, was the scene of a
pretty wedding, on Dec. 10th., the
contracting parties being their only
daughter, Annie Gertrude, and Mr.
Robert H. Durboraw. The attend-
ants were Mr. Charles Durboraw, a
brother of the groom, and Miss Ruby
Walker, a cousin of the bride.
The wedding march was rendered

by Miss Verna Munshour. The cere-
mony was performed by the bride's
pastor, Rev. William G. Minnick,
After the happy couple had received
the congratulations of those present,
a bountiful dinner was served. The
bride was the recipient of many valu-
able and useful presents. On the fol-
lowing day, Mr. and Mrs. Durboraw
left for a trip to Harrisburg and Phil-
adelphia.
Those present were Mr. and Mrs.

J. W. Benner, Mr. and Mrs. H.
Weikert, Mr. and Mrs. William Dur-
boraw, Mr. and Mrs. E. H. Benner,
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Walker,Mr. and
Mrs. D. J. Hesson, Mr. and Mrs. J. F.
Waybright, Mr. and Mrs. William
Clutz, Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Boyd, Mr.
and Mrs. Sent man Scott,Mrs. Virginia
Horner, Mrs. Susan E. Benner, Mrs.
John Black, Mrs. John Sharetts;
Misses Minnie Allison, Gertrude Hor-
ner, Verna Munshour, Grace Rudisill,
Ruby Walker, Leah Horner, Alice
Schwartz, Clara Minnick; Messrs
Abraham Hesson, Charles Benner,
Charles Durboraw, Mervin Benner,
Joel Schwartz, Lloyd Durboraw,
and alien Walker.

Minister and Family Surprised.

(For the RECORD.)
The congregation of the Church of

God in Fi•izellburg a.nd Uniontown
a greeabl y su rprised their Pastor, Rey.J. D. Clark, on Saturday afternoon.
Teams drove up in front of his house
and began to unload and bring in
goods of a substantial nature, until
quite a lot of things had been pre-
sented. and on Monday evening the
14th., the congregation at Uniontown
gave him another surprise of the same
kind.
When both donations were summed

up it was found that there were meats
of various kinds to last a great while,
also sugar, jarred fruit , apples, and
a barrel and a half of flour. Even
"Pet," in the stable, was remembered
for his aid in spreading the gospel, as
as he had corn etc., plenty to eat for
a while. The social features on Mon-
day evening after the donation, were
very enjoyable.

Orphans' Court Proceedings.

MONDAY, Dec. 14th., 1903.—Alice J.
Sykes, administratrix of Joel Sykes,
deceased, returned inventories of per-
sonal property and debts, and settled
first and final account.
The last will and testament of

Annie Shaffer,deceased,was admitted
to probate and letters testamentary
thereon granted to Samuel E. Shaffer
and David T. Shaffer, who received
order to notify creditors.
TUESDAY, DEC. 15th., 1903.—The

last will and testament of Sophia
Rhodes, deceased, was admitted to
probate and letters of administration
w. a. were granted to Charles W.
Rhodes, who received order to sell
real estate.
Abraham Huber, acting executor of

John Burt, deceased, received order
to sell stocks and bonds.
Letters of administration on the es-

tate of George Weike, deceased,grant-
ed nnto George 0. Brilhart.
Final ratification of the sale of real

estate of George W. Stoner, deceased.

To Insure R. F. D. Horses.

In some sections of the State there
is talk of forming a rural free delivery
mail carriers' horse insurance com-
pany. It is said the concern would
be organized on a mutual basis. A
certain price would be fixed on all
horses of the carriers as they are en-
tered and a certain entrance fee likely
charged, and an entrance fund would
be accumulated out of which to pay
losses. If the fund did not reach to
pay many losses, the carriers would
assess themselves. It might cost every
carrier of the county a few dollars
each year, but that would be better
than the loss of his horse. 'The car-
riers find that to travel twenty-five
miles a day, they ought to have two
horses.--fiettysburg News.

A Thrilling Ride.

Sykesville, Md., Dec. 17.—A young
daughter of Samuel D. Shipley, a
fat mer of Freedom district,s wallowed
laudanum by mistake last evening.
Mr. Shipley, immediately upon learn-
ing what had been done, placed the
child in a buggy and drove with all
possible speed for the home of the
nearest physician, Dr. N. D. Norris,
at Eldersburg. Mr. Shipley's eldest
son was also in the buggy.
On the road the horse ran away.

Mr. Shipley, taking his daughter in
his arms, leaped from the vehicle.
They both escaped injury. The ani-
mal ran into a fence on the roadside
and was killed. The child is rapidly
recovering.

Circuit Court Proceedings.

State of Maryland vs Ursa Harver,
obstructing a public road. Tried be-
fore a jury; verdict not guilty. Weant
for state. Roberts & Crouse for de-
fendant.
State of Maryland vs Ed ward Bowie

Cold, assault and battery. Tried be-
fore a jury; verdict guilty, and sen-
tenced to the House of Correction for
two months. Weant for state. Crouse
& Steele for prisoner.
Jury was discharged Monday even-

ing, and Court adjourned Tuesday.

On third page, the article beaded,
"Why he was Promoted" should be,
"Why he was not Promoted." The
error was made by the compositor,
and overlooked by the proof reader.

As yet, no orders have been issued
by the P. 0. Department designating
Christmas day a holiday for rural
carriers. This is a great disappoint-
ment, as the carriers, generally,would
prefer rendering service either on
July 4, or Thanksgiving day, and be

THE OSTRICH INDUSTRY.
Friend Sparks, the Arizona "Boomer," gives

us Another Chapter.
Editor RECORD:— I will try and

keep you posted as well as I can from
time to time of the possibilities and
probabilities of our valley. I believe
1 never said anything of the ostrich
industry. The main farm is twelve
miles west of Phoenix in the valley,
and there are abobt two thousand
birds on this ranch. At a distance it
looks like a very large cattle pasture
filled with Polled Angus or Holstein
cattle, as most of the birds are from
seven to eight feet high when stand-
ing straight. Three miles north of the
city they keep about fifty to gratify
the tourist who doesn't care to take
the trouble to visit the large ranch.
Just out of the city limits at the end
of a street car line they have a couple
of acres with high fence around where
you can see a dozen or so tor two bits
—twenty five cents. There they give
exhibition of plucking the plumes
from the birds and there are also
plumes for sale. The value for same
run from one dollar to fifteen dollars
to suit all in price. They are said to
average seventy-five dollars a year to
each ostrich. A company attempted
to corner the business in the United
States, buying all there were in
Florida and California. This climate
seems to be just suited to them, and
they enjoy the green alfalfa the year
around. They have three sections of
land fenced with high woven wire
fencing. It is cut up into forty and
eighty acre lots, so as to change them
when irrigating. The land gets very
soft when the water is turned on it.
This is another of the wonders of

this valley, that the ostrich,a tropical
bird, can be utilized so as to become
a money-making business. So many
wonderful things in this valley crowd
my mind that it is hard to select the
ones I want to describe without get-
ting them mixed. I think my letters
generally are like hotel hash, pretty
well mixed up, and pretty hard to dis-
sect. We are now enjoying the finest
weather the sun shines on. You may
think from my letters this is a windy
country, but I am sorry to say my
wind mill has not pumped a barrel
of water in over three weeks past.
Our city is filling up very fast so

it will be hard to get comfortable
quarters. Many are coming here now
to escape the seyere winter. While
fierce storms have encircled us on all
sides, we have bad only a couple of
partly cloudy days, and people are
still enjoying their porches evenings
as well as the days; occasionally a lit-
tle fire is kindled in the sitting room
evenings and mornings. The lawns
with their beautiful young grass
makes your home look so cheery. Al-
though the trees are still dressed in
their summer garb, the roses and the
cryanthemunis are vieing with each
other to see which can look the more
beautiful, and now we are promised
plenty of luscious strawberries for
Thanksgiving. They have just found
out that they can be raised here in
the winter season as well as summer,
so you see as yet we are in our swad-
dling clothes. 1 t was a long time be
fore we found out we could raise
sweet corn but now we are in the
midst of sweet corn season.
I expect you will t hink of us when

you are eating your swamp berries
and turkey. The Bible says God's
ways are mysterious and past finding
out, but as the years go by we find
out we have not been living up to our
privileges. God's store houses are full
and we know not the coutents. As
we are created in the image and like-
ness of God and God is a spirit, we
are spiritual and not material and
should live so as to reflect God which
is our privilege. If we should do this
what a beautiful world we would
have to live in, when we would call
each man our brother.
Nov. 16, 3. D. W. SPARKS.

Five Killed on the B. & 0.

Piedmont, W. Va., Dec. 13.—In a
disastrous freight wreck that occur-
red this morning just west of Everett's
tunnel, on the Baltimore and Ohio
railroad, five miles west of Piedmont,
five men were killed, and others bad-
ly injured.
Twenty-one cars were demolished

and the Baltimore and Ohio is mov-
ing its passenger trains over the
Wabash tracks. The destruction was
so complete that only the arms and
one leg of Engineer Ervin were found,
and Carter's body was almost com-
pletely destroyed.
It appears that engine No. 1864

started to descend the 17-mile grade
at Altamont, Md., but found that
owing to wet rails and probably in-
effective brakes it could not hold its
train. When the "Swanton flat" was
reached the train was put under con-
trol and another through-run engine,
No. 1862, was coupled in front,to help
hold the train. But the two engines
were unable to hold the cars and soon
were flying down the mountains be-
yond control.
The heavily loaded train kept add-

ing momentum to the speed, flying
around the many short curves until
the men on the engines could scarcely
keep from being hurled from their
cabs. Finally a sharp curve was
struck. The engines refused to curve
and shot across the roadbed, demol-
ishing both tracks and toppling al-
most over the embankment, which is
at that point about 200 feet high.
Had the engines gone over they would
not have stopped until they struck
the bed of Savage riyer. The cars
were piled up across both tracks, im-
peding traffic for hours.
Engineer Ervin, of engine No. 1862,

was instantly killed, as was also his
father. The former lived near Howes-
ville, Preston county, and was riding
on his son's engine, going to Cum-
berland to visit him. Ervin's fireman,
Carter, and the front brakeman, J. S.
Hays, of Virginia, were instantly
killed. Engineer Michael J. Gibbons
was fatally hurt, and Brakeman
Bollinger, of Oraf ton, was badly in-
jured about the head.—Sttn.

Wash for San Jose Scale.

At a meeting of Official Entomolo-
gists and Horticultural Inspectors of
the United States, held in Washing-
ton last week, it was decided that the
lime sulphur salt wash for the San
Jose scale is the best established in-
secticide for treating the pest. This is
to be applied at any time when the
weather is not so cold as to freeze the
mixture as soon as it touches the
branches. Trim the trees first to save
time, labor and material in applying
the wash. Apply it while hot because
it will then run better through the
apparatus.
A steam food cooker is one of the

best means of boiling the lime-sul-
phur-salt wash to destroy the San
Jose scale. It has the advantage of
being readily portable, and may also
be used for cooking feed for poultry
and farm animals.

May Don Ministerial Robes.

The pastors of the two leading Lu-
theran churches of Hagerstown—St.
John's and Trinity—are seriously con-
sidering wearing the gown. Rev. S.
W. Owen, pastor of the former church
told his congregation that while he
favored wearing the gown be would
leave the matter to the congregation
for settlement. He favors the gown
for its convenience and thinks that
before the custom is permanently in-
troduced it should be given a trial.
Rev. J. S. Simon, pastor of Trinity
Lutheran church, advocates the gown
and introduced tile proposition. One
of his reasons for wearing the gown is. . • • . . • . . .

The National Conventions.

Washington, Dec. 13.—The Republi-
can National Convention will be held
in Chicago, beginning at noon on
June 21 next. The Republican Na-
tional Committee arrived at this con-
clusion yesterday and adjourned sub-
ject to call.
Pittsburg and St. Louis were rivals

of Chicago for the convention. Each
city was well represented in oratory
before the committee, and each also
had cash offers to make. Pittsburg
offered $100,000, Chicago $75,000 and a
hall, St. Louis $40,000 and a hall. The
vote stood 43 for Chicago, 7 for Pitts-
burg and 1 for St. Louis.
The work of the committee was

harmonious throughout. Its open ses-
sion was attended brmany Republi-
can members of the House. A com-
mittee, headed by Senator Scott, of
West Virginia, was named to make
all arrangements for the convention.

New York, Dec. 13.—A special dis-
patch to the New York Herald from
Washington says:
There is a movement in the Demo-

cratic party to smash precedent and
have the Democratic convention held
before that of the Republicans. A
Democrat of national prominencesaid
to-day that he was in favor of such a
move and that it may be made. The
Republican conyention having been
called for June 21 in Chicago, it is
probable that the Democratic conven-
tion. if the plan set forth above is car-
ried out, will be held the first week in
June. The drift is strongly in favor
of Chicago, although efforts will be
made by St. Louis, Milwaukee and
other cities to obtain the convention.
Just what the strategy of holding the
Democratic convention at such an
early day is has not yet developecsex-
cent that Democrats say that they
want a long campaign. The Demo-
cratic National Committee will meet
in Washington on January 12 to fix
the time and place for holding the
national convention.

Tyrone.—The beautiful calendar
of the RECORD was received, for
which we extend many thanks.
Charles Marquett had the misfor-

tune during the snowy weather, to
slip and fall, while carrying a wash-
tub, from which he received some ser-
ious injuries, but at present is able to
be out ogain.
Our charupion trapper, has had the

pleasure of catching four fine skunks.
We know the RECORD is opposed to

publishing hog weights, but we are
sure that it will interest many read-
ers to know that Joseph Myers, of
near this place, had one hog that
kicked the beam at 625 pounds.
(We have never refused publishing

the weight of extremely large hogs—
over 500 pounds—as they are extraor-
dinary, and no doubt such items
have interest for some of our readers
—Ed. RECORD.)

Gist.—James W. Buckingham is
having timber cut preparatory to
building a new barn the coming sum-
mer.
Charles W. Allen is having pipe

laid to convey water from the pump
to the barn on his farm where his
son Walter lives,adjoining our village.
Lewis M. Smith and Jesse Dell cap-

tured two raccoons one day last week.

Middleburg.—We are glad to re-
port that Charles Sherman, who has
been so very ill with pneumonia,
made a change for the better last Sat-
urday and is now rapidly recovering.
J. N. Miller has suffered a relapse

and is again confined to his bed.
Miss Clara Mackley is on the sick

list.
Last Tuesday evening, Master Earl

Walden returned from the hospital.
He stood the trip very well and is able
by the use of crutches to walk again.
The farmers are making use of the

continued cold weather by filling
their ice houses.

Bark Hill.—"The aged coverlets"
have been much discussed since men-
tion has been made in the RECORD
from time to time. Mrs. James Hook-
er has one that has been in her pos-
session over 60 years, which was
bought at the Saum's sale, on the
late Charlie Smith,farm,and it was in
the Saum family tor many years. It is
still in very good condition. Another
a woolen checked, was purchased at
"Judge" Foutz's sale, at the death of
his wife, who inherited it from her
parents, and must be more than a
century old, but still in a good con-
dition.
William Smith and wife, of Middle-

burg, are spending a week with Wil's
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Evan T. Smith.
The revival meeting mentioned in

last issue is still in progress. Rey.
Clarke, of Uniontown, preached on
Tuesday night.

Emmittsburg.—The Q. R. S. was
entertained on Tuesday evening at
Rev. C. Reinewald's,the race problem
being the subject, The following
program was rendered: Instrumental
solo, "Trust in God," Miss Shulen-
berger; paper by Prof. G. Lloyd Pal-
mer; male quartette, Rev. D. H. Rid-
dle, Mr. E. L. Rowe, Prof. G. L. Pal-
mer, Mr. A. A. Horner; paper by Rev.
D. H. Riddle; vocal solo, Mr. A. A.
Horner; paper, Mr. J. A. Heiman;
recitation, "Wheu Mandy Sings," by
Miss Shulenberger; short talk by Rev.
W. C. B. Shulenberger; chorus, " 'Tis
Morn," closed the program.
Subject chosen for January meet-

ing, Herbert Spencer. Committee.
Mrs. M. F. Shuff and Mrs, ,T. N.
Stokes. Next meeting will be held at
Mr. J. A. Heiman's.
Miss Annie Danner, of Gettysburg,

is visiting her sister,Mrs. Chas. Reine-
wald.
Miss Shuleuberger is visiting friends

in Hagersto wn.

Pleasant Valley.—Christmas is up-
on us and the mind reverts to Bethle-
hem of Judea. Mary and Joseph had
gone there 1903 .years ago to pay
taxes, and, the inn being full they
went to the suburbs of the town to
lodge in a tent used for sheltering and
feeding stock. The sable curtains of
night had covered the lands, and,
while the people were wrapped in
slumber, a babe was born, the advent
of which causes a light to burst from
the skies; and suddenly the angels
sang a new song of "Glory to God in
the highest, on earth peace and good
will toward men."

"Joyful, all ye nation rise,
Join the anthems of the skies;With angelic hosts proclaim,
Christ is born in Bethlehem."

The time has nearly arrived for
Santa Claus. Children, hang up your
stockings,and those who have plenty,
remember those who have little and
let each one try to make at least one
heart glad at Christmas time. Many
a tear will fall as we look around and
see some missing who were present
last year to enjoy Christmas with us.
That which we would have given
them, if they were here, giye to some
needy ones. They are watching us
and will rejoice to see that we still re-
member them and will sing "Glory to
God in the highest, Peace on earth,
good will to men," with a stronger
fervor. Giving, like mercy, is twice
blessed—blessing he who gives and
he who takes.
Butchering is the order of the day.

Franklin T. Fuhrman killed the
largest hog in this community, this
week: it weighed 603 Pounds.
There will be a good bit of chang-

ing of residences in our town in the
spring.
Neither Gladfeller nor Rockefeller,

as was reported last week by the
Frizellburg correspondent, were at
Pleasant Valley, nor was it $225,000
that was taken up at the collection,
but it was $265.00. It is no wonder
the editor thought it a "naughty"
mistake. The money was collected
from our own members, not at ice, .. • . . . .

COUNTY CORRESPONDENCE.
The Latest Items of News furnished by

our Regular Contributors.
All communications for the RECORD mustbe signed by the writer's own name; not nec-essarily for publication, but as an evidencethat the matters and facts transmitted arelegitimate and correct. Items of a mischiev-ous character are not wanted.

Union Bridge.—Mr. and Mrs. Oscar
Hess moved into part of James Six's
house, on North Main street, this
week, and will take possession of
Engle & Co's store.
John Delaplane, near town, who

had been sick all last week, is able to
be around again.
Mrs. Elizabeth Anders returned last

Friday from a month's visit in Spring-
field, W. Va., with grandmother
Snook and her son,Rev. Edgar Snook.
Morris Smith, who was paralyzed

about one year ago, does not improve
much and cannot use his left side at
all.
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Young and

son, Alva, spent Saturday evening
and Sunday at Waynesboro, Paswith
Mr. and Mrs. George Byers, formerly
of this place.
The Fire Company's excursion, last

Saturday, was quite a success; not-
withstanaing the weather was very
cold, about four hundred were on
board.
Mrs. Almer Lindsay is spending a

while in Washington, D. C., with her
husband.
Rev. G. W. Enders, Jr., will con-

clude his series of sermons on Bap-
tism, Sunday evening, Dec. 20th. The
subject will be "Why ?"
The Brotherhood of Andrew &

Phillip, an organization of young
men of this town gave one of the
most delightful socials of the season
on Thursday evening last in the M.
P. church, in connection with their
weekly meeting. About 125 friends
including quite a number of the
young men from the M. C. I. were
present.
The affair was given in three parts,

d evotional, business and social. The
devotional service consisted of hymns,
scripture lesson, prayers and a splen-
did address on "Individual Work"
by Rev. L. F. Warner, of Westmins-
ter, Md.
The social feature which was com-

plete in every way was as follows;
Music, Miss S. Marie Myers; yocal
solo, "A dream of Paradise," Miss E.
Bettie Ensor, of M. C. I.; Recitation,
selected, Miss Daisy Munshour; Violin
Solo, Dr. Horace L. Fair; Vocal Solo,
"They that walked in Darkness"
from "Messiah," Prof. Noff. After
*which all were invited to the lecture
room where refreshments were served.
Rev. E. T. Read was toast master for
the evening. Prof. Noff, Mr. Branden-
burg, Miss Murray, Rev. L. F. War-
ner and Mr. E. B. Brown, responding
in their usaal happy manner.
Mr. A. A. Haines on behalf of the

B. of A. & P., thanked all for their
presence, and to those who took part
in any way. After which all arose
from the table and sang the beauti-
ful hymn, "Blest be the tie that
Binds," and were dismissed by Rey.
Warner. The committee of arrange-
ments consisted of R. Fuss, E. W.
Senseney and A. A. Haines.
The Union Bridge Fire Company

met in annual session, Tuesday eve-
niug, for election of officers for the
ensuing year. The following were
elected: President, Charles E. Gray;
vice-president,M. S. Fleagle; Cor. Sec,
E. B. Brown; Financial Sec., W.
O'Coner; Treas., Oran W. Hess; Trus-
tees, Frank Ogle, M. S. Fleagle,
Dr. M. M. Norris, C. E. Smith, 0. W.
Hess, Chas. E. Gray; Chief, Frank
Ogle; Assistant,H. H. Bond; Foreman
of Hook and Ladder Truck, A. A.
Haines; Assistant, Frank Kauffman;
Hose Cart, E. B. Brown; Assistant,
J. G. Smith.

M. C. I. NOTES.
The advanced class in music will

render a Cantata,entitled Bethlehem,on Friday evening, Dec. 18th. There
will not be any admission fee charged.
Free to all.
Tuesday evening, Dec. 22nd., the

two societies will render a joint pro-
gram which also will be free.
School will close on Tuesday even-

ing, Dec. 22nd., and will reopen on
Monday, Jan. 4th., 1904.
Miss Ora Bair, of Taneytown, was

the guest of her cousin,Miss Margaret
Roop, from Friday evening last until
Monday.
The sad intelligence of the death of

Mr. Harry J. Trimmer, of Carlisle,
Pa., was received here on Monday
evening, by President Wine. Mr.
Trimmer graduated from the Com-
mercial Department of the Maryland
Collegiate Institute last May, and
had secured a situation near his
home. The particulars of his death
have not been learned.
Prof. D. Owen Cottrell visited Dr.P. D. Fahrney, of Frederick, over

Sunday and filled the appointment in
the German Baptist church in that
place.
Mr. Alpheus Hostetter, of Hanover,

Pa., visited his friend, Mr. Charles 0.
Stout.
Elder Geo. K. Sappington, of Johns-

ville, filled the appointment in theChapel on Sunday evening. Elder
Mitchell Stover, of Waynesboro, Pa.,
was also present.
Miss Katharyn Yourtee, was the

guest from Friday until Monday, of
Miss Elizabeth Ensor,of Oak Orchard.

Linwood.—"The Brethrens church,
of Linwood" was organized on Tues-
day afternoon. Rev. J. M. Tombaugh,
of Hagerstown, called the members
of the church that he represents, to-
gether, and officers were elected for
the new congregation. The board of
trustees were appointed to purchase
a site for the church.
John A. Englar, Mrs. Win. Messier,

Mrs. Lou Messier and Miss Addie Sen-
sened are hard at work training the
the younger members of the Sunday
School for an entertaininent. "The
Real Santa Claus," a Christmas Can-
tata, will be produced on Monday
evening, Dec. 28th.
Mrs. W. L. Cover has been called to

Baltimore by the illness of her broth-
er-in-law, Charles F. Coyer, Sr. She
will remain in Balthnore the greater
part of the winter. Mrs. Cover will
be greatly missed in the village and
in the Sunday School where she is an
earnest and appreciated teacher.
Mrs. S. B. Rinehart,of Waynesboro,

visited her old home for several days.
A. W. Caylor is having his house

papered.
There was some excitement in our

town at an early hour Wednesday
morning, caused by an unknown man
appearing before the trackwalkers
with an electric light which he flash-
ed in their faces and acted very
strangely. He stayed around the
place a couple of hours and then dis-
appeared, going in the direction of
McKinstry.

Keysville.—Mr. Eli Fox and family
visited his father, this week, and says
he expects to move to Hanover, Pa.,
about January 1, 1904.
Mrs. Nogle, of Four Points, visited

her daughter, Mrs. Hoop, last Wednes-
day.
Mrs. Peter L. Ritter is still confined

to her bed.
Mr. and Mrs. A. N• Forney and son

visited their daughters in Baltimore,
last Saturday.
Mrs. James Kiser is in York, Pa.,

with her daughter, who was very ill
for several weeks but is now some-
m hat improved.
The Union Sabbath School will

hold its Christmas entertainment this
Tuesday evening, Dec. 22, admission
5 and 10 cents.
The Lutheran congregation will

celebrate their regular communion

Uniontown.—Elder J. W. Rodkey
and wife are visiting friends in Balti-
more this week.
Rev. J. D. Clark has had many of

the good things of this world thrust
upon him. On Saturday, his parish-
ioners at Frizellburg were to see him
bringing a good sized douation, and
on Monday night his Uniontown peo-
ple greeted bun similarly.
Mrs. Shreeve returned on Monday

from an extended visit to friends.
Independent Order Mechanics will

celebrate their annual festival on
Saturday night, 26th., by an election
of officers and oyster roast, speech-
making and music.
Mrs. Henry Cover and daughter,

Miss Margaret, were in Baltimore last
Saturday.
Master Donald Mering spent Sun-

day with his grand-parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Thomas Mering.
Dr. and Mrs. J. J. Weaver have

closed their home for the winter. Mrs.
Weaver left for Washington, D. C.,
on Wednesday. The Dr. will spend
some time at the home of Joseph
Haines, near Linwood.
The Lutheran Sunday school will

hold its Christmas service on Christ-
mas eve, Dec. 24th., at 7 o'clock. The
M. P. school will hold its service on
Tuesday evening, 22nd.
Evangelistic services are being held

at Baust. Mr. J. M. Worden is con-
ducting Bible readings each evening,
and on Sunday will hold three ser-
vices; at 10.30 a. m., and 2.30 and 7.30
p. m. Regular preaching service at
Uniontown, at 10.30 a. m., by the
pastor, Rev. G. W. Baughman.
The Church of God Sabbath school

will hold its annual Christmas enter-
tainment, Wednesday evening, Dec.
23rd. Admission, 5c. All welcome.
The exercise to be used is entitled
"Star and Sceptre."
The Woman's Foreign Missionary

Society will hold their monthly meet-
ing Jan. 2nd., 1904, in the evening,
instead of afternoon. A program of
recitations and dialogues will be ren-
dered. Also, a business session.
Uniontown District tax-payers and

citizens are asking how much of a
figure politics played in the'road case
recently tried in the Counts- Court
and lost to the road commissioners ?
They are asking, too, what the pol-itical complexion of the jury was that
sat upon the case, and if any politicaldebt was paid ? We think they
should be answered.
Mr. Earl King, of Preston Co., W.

Va., a student of the M. C. I., Union
Bridge, spent from Friday to Monday
with his friend, G. Fielder Gilbert.

Harney.—V. J. Clousher, one of our
popular farmers, is the champion hog
raiser of this community. On last
Satarday he bad one killed that
weighed 773 pounds.
Revival services are being held in

the U. B. church of this place. A
number of penitents have been con-
verted and several are still at the
altar.
Mrs. Lou Fink, who has been in

Philadelphia during the past year,has returned to her old position as
housekeeper for Daniel D. Hesson.
J. D. Hesson is building a new ice

house along the Monocacy, at theWater Company's dam and will like-ly be prepared to supply our peoplewith ice next summer.
Turkeys seem to be in great de-mand; at least our local buyers havebeen hustling around to get their

share of the stock.
The professional beef butcher has

visited this community and killed
several beeves in a very short time;
one for R. W. Heaver and one for Joe
Wolf. Mr. Wolf's beef was killed and
dressed in 23 minutes. We are told
that the expert charges 75c for killing,
but then he paid lfc more for the beef
hide than our local dealers are pay-
ing.

York Road.—Mrs. W. Tutwiler, of
Philadelphia, spent Friday with
friends at this place.

Miss Anna Dorsey and William Hull
of Westminster, spent a few days
with the former's sister, Mrs. H. W.
Galt.
Miss Ora Bear spent Monday with

friends at this place.
Mrs. William Miller, of Baltimore,

visited her aunt, Mrs. William Day-
hoff.
Friday last, Mrs. Mary Myers was

summoned to the bedside of her
mother, in Gettysburg, who was ill
with pneumonia. She returned home
on Tuesday, reporting her somewhat
better.
C. E. Valentine and wife spent

Monday in Baltimore.
Mrs. Sarah Koons, who resides near

here, fell down a flight of steps,
Thursday last, and broke her wrist.
At this writing she is getting along
nicely.

Melrose. — Heretofore there was
barely enough work at blacksinithing
to keep one man busy, but now Messrs
Titus and Solomon Bucher have more
than they can do. The reason, we
think, is that the right man at the
right place, keeping at it, w ill succeed.
Mr. Boyer, of the B. V. R. R. Com-

pany has had the station house and
freight car here improved with a new
coat of paint.
Our R. F. D. mail carrier, Walter

W. Wentz, while collecting mail here
in town one day last week, had a
narrow escape. A traction engine
frightened his horse, which dragged
him about 15 yards. Then tbe horse
ran with the buggy until the buggy
got fast - between the store building
and an iron mail box and tore loose
from the buggy. The horse was
caught, not having done apy more
damage than tearing the harness and
breaking the shafts.
Some of our people think it is a

serious mistake to increase the school
tax to pension old teachers. Of course
there are just reasons for their ob-
jections.
Melrose may be called a slow town,

but it has a magazine that is now
read in more than two thousand
homes. Last week the edition weigh-
ing 241 pounds waA sent from here, it
requiring more than three two bushel
bags to carry them to the R. F. D.
Station at Manchester.
Jeremiah Yingling had a pumpkin

of two years growth that is solid and
sound.
There was some surveying done

lately on our turnpike. We earnest-
ly hope it means the beginning of
an electric car movement.

New Windsor.—Bankard &
successors to C. P. Baile have paper-
ed their show room which adds very
much to its appearance.
The Ladies' Mite Society of St.

Paul's AI. E. church met at the Par-
sonage on Monday afternoon, and in
addition to the regular meeting g•ave
their Pastor and family a handsome
donation, which was quite a surprise.
Sterling Baukard, of Baltimore, is

home on a visit to his father, David
Bankard.
Charles G. Petry and Miss Bessie

Moore, both of this place, was mar-
ried on Tuesday morning by Elder
Phillip Englar at Uniontown, and
from there they went to Linwood and
took the noon train for Baltimore and
Washington, on their return they will
reside with Mr. Petry's parents.
Clinton Smith and wife, of Balti-

more, are visiting Mr. S 's parents,
Mr. and Mrs. Isaac Smith.
The Sunday School of the Presby-

terian church will render their Christ-
mas entertainment on Wednesday
evening preceding Christmas.
The Methodist Sunday School will

give a Cantata on Christmas night,
both entertainments will be in the
churches.
The stores have put on their Christ-

mas attire, Mr. (Sec. C. Anders has a
Christmas tree in one window lit
by a number nf incandescent lights,
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THE CONVICTION, of the first 
two

Postoffice department swindlers tr
ied,

must be something of a shock to
 those

who have been trying to make b
elieye

that the investigation is a sham
, and

that erring officials will be only s
cared

a little and then whitewashed. 
Prob-

ably there are still a few honest 
offi-

cials left, to prosecute dishonest 
ones,

notwithstanding the efforts of cert
ain

Congressmen for the appointment 
of

a Congressional investigating 
commit-

tee, and incidentally to establis
h a

campaign thunder factory.

GRADUALLY, Senatorial preferences

are assuming a Gorman, or anti-G
or-

man, distinction. While that astute

politician is keeping his fine hand i
n

the background, it is nevertheless

generally recognized that he is back

of the candidacy of Governor Smi
th,

consequently, some of the spontane-

ous enthusiasm for Mr. Rayner is no
t

only subsiding, but the thick-and-

thin party organs are reading his titl
e

as if he has heretofore been too in
de-

pendent, consequently "crooked,"

and not as safe a man for the hono
r

as the Governor.

THE "SMARTY" who writes "Stat
e

Notes," for the Baltimore News, ex
er-

cises his or her talents in poking fu
n

at items appearing in the various

county weeklies,as if the "hay seeds,
"

who presumably know no better,n
eed

the erudite criticism of this city

genius in order to improve their 
dic-

tion. We are of the opinion that
 the

News is oyerlooking genius which 
de-

serves promotion. Such a bright m
ind

should not be bound to the humbl
e

capacity of paragraphing the cru
di-

ties of coantry journalism, as the t
ask

is entirely too easy, which, we 
pre-

sume, means also ill-paid. Dramati
c

critic, at the very lowest, should b
e

his assignment.

Donations.

This is the time of year, above all

others, when donations are in order-

donations aside from the regulatio
n

Christmas gift. Recently, this custom

has fallen into disuse,possibly throug
h

an unexplainable change in fash
ion,

or through some abstruse turn of th
e

public mind, which means the sam
e

thing. Donations have their objetion
-

able side, it is true, for they ofte
n

represent a gratuity which properl
y

belongs as an increase to a salary-to

an earned stipend, rather than a gift

-and yet, even as a tardy recogni-

tion of services, they should not be

abandoned.

Donations may be, and often ar
e,

the occasions for a personal demon-

stration of appreciation, such as the

mere payment of salary cannot con-

vey. The social features which attach

to them are undoubtedly productive

of closer relations between the bene-

factors and the beneficiary, and, as a

result, both participate in the joy of

the occasion, and the element of char-

ity is thereby wholly eliminated, as it

should be.

Years ago, the Pastor's salary, for

instance, while lower than at present,

stood for far more as a sum total for

the year, than now. The loads of feed

for the faithful assistant in pastoral

work-the horse; the loads of wood

for the kitchen stove; the liberal gifts

of meat and other important items

for the larder; the new carpet for the

study, and the well-filled purse on

the Christmas tree; have largely dis-

appeared, while pastoral duties and

congregational criticisnahave propor-

tionally increased. In such instances,

there ought to be a distinct revival of

the donation custom.

Again, the families of the poor and

unfortunate are not remembered as in

"ye olden time." Possibly because

there is a tendency toward mere

selfishness, or a disregard of the con-

dition of others. We fear that true

fraternal and sympathetic relations,

as they should exist in every com-

munity, are gradually disappearing,

and that the "every man for himself"

motto is taking their place. It is un-

necessary to say that the dulling of

the charitable conscience is a most

unfavorable sign, because it indicates

a decadence of true christianity, and

that spirit of neighborliness and love

for our fellows which makes a coun-

try strong and great.

We ask our readers, during this

Christmas season, to look about them

and see whether they cannot, by a

little well directed planning and giv-

ing, bring joy to the hearts of others

as well as to themselyes. It is decid-

edly selfish, and out' of accord with

the teachings of the Saviour of men,

that we should consider only our-

selves, or our immediate family, in

the dispensation of the surplus with

which we have been blessed; rather,

our benefactions should be as wide-

spread as possible, and in some way

we shall in turn participate in the

joys we bestow.

The Egg Basket.

The gathering of eggs, both actual-

ly and figuratively, is more or less a

pleasant and profitable occupation;

in fact, it is a pursuit, rather than

otherwise, and especially so in the

meaning of Andrew Carnegie, when

he advises, "Put all your eggs into

one basket, and watch the basket."

There are those who more than pur-

sue the hunting of Carnegie's kind of

eggs-they "live, move, and have

their being" in a scramble for them,

and never rise to a higher level.

If there is an intemperance equal to

that of the improper use of liquors, it

is the intemperance of money getting.

Say what you may, or what is true,of

other cruel and disreputable habits,

it necessary to take a very long

step to get beyond the influence of

the bdsket filling propensity of the

money-egg hunter,who listens neither

to decency or reason, nor to th
e

proper requests of home, community,

or worthy charity, when they would

rob hill of a single golden egg.

many exist in eyery community, who

plan and connive, not how they may

enjoy some modest pleasure, or ac
-

quire some desirable object, but how

they can do without yet a few mor
e

items of their already scant list o
f

necessities, in order that the eg
g

basket may come nearer being filled
;

and, in the pursuance of this object
,

those nearest related to them by 
ties

of flesh and blood, are made suffer 
as

victims of a species of insanity-of 
in-

temperance.

Very many well-to-do people havens

battle to fight every time they se
e

some useful article which they re
ally

need and desire. With an already

well tilled basket, and more eggs

ready to put into it,t hey are too we
ak

to let a few go into some other p
er

son's basket, but prefer rather to

starve their mind, stint their body

and continue in shabbiness-self,

house and household-if only t
hat

egg basket can be made full. It does

not require a very acute mind-r
eader

to discover these truths; they are
 al-

most written in plain type on the

faces of those who appear wher
e such

temptations are, and they decive

themselves when they think they 
de-

ceive others.

It is probably true that there 
are

hundreds of persons in every comp
ar-

atively small community, who 
Dever

in their lives gave as much as a 
dollar

at one time, freely and happily,
 to an

object of charity, or to some 
other

good cause. Their gifts and be
nevo-

lences have rather been on the a
ssess-

ment plan-the smallest permis
sible

amounts, to the fewest require
d ob-

jects-and grumblingly at that, 
as if

by some imposition of authority,

which they cannot evade, they a
re en-

forced victims of egg-basket r
obbers.

That book would be useful to 
me,

but it would require an eg
g. The

church ought to have more m
oney,

but I can't spare an egg. I o
ught to

pay that bill I owe, but don't 
want to

take an egg out of the basket.
 My

wife needs a new dress, and the

children look shabby, but, to ch
ange

their condition means the c
hanging

of my eggs. I ought to subscribe for

the RECORD, but, it costs an egg
-and

vesicles, I can borrow it from my

neighbor.

These are a few of the thoughts

which are not hidden from the 
aver-

age liberal, intelligent, live-an
d-let-

live citizen of this world of ours,
 even

if the foolish egg-basket watcher
s hug

themselves in the delusion that 
their

secrets are well kept. Keep 
at it,

brethren, if the habit pleases you
,and

if you think well tilled egg ba
skets

will help you across when the last

trumpet sounds, but, you are tak
ing

heavy chances on such a frail co
mmo-

dity us eggs.

Floral Antiseptic

Tooth Powder. Efficient and ex-

ceedingly agreeable. It thoroughly

cleanses the Teeth, keeps them wh
ite

the breath sweet, and the gums

healthy. Contains nothing injur
ious.

Cap bottles only 10 cents-at M
cKel-

lip's Drug Store.

Public Indifference.

Without much doubt, the publi
c

mind is indifferent to a good 
many

important questions. The "don't

worry" motto seems to have 
been

adopted in weighty matters of pub
lic

relation, while all energy and thought
,

are applied to purely personal obje
cts

by each individual. The kind of l
aws

we have, how other classes of m
en

are prospering, questions of polit
ical

morality,ways and means for improv-

ing general conditions, are all subor
-

dinate to consideration for our indi
-

vidual bank accounts, our own Suc-

cess along special lines, and self
 ag.

grandizement at public, or any other,

cost.
Public meetings for any humane,

sanitary, or general improvement pur
-

poses, are failures; the discussion o
f

questions of public policy in the news-

papers, are conspicuous by their ab-

sence;the commission of crime agains
t

the rights and liberties of the people,

largely go unreprimanded: the prose-

cution of projects for the public weal

are by the few, and against the open

or secret objections of the many; the

'enlistment of the co-operation of

others, in worthy undertakings in

which they cannot see some personal

profit, is a well-nigh impossible task.

This may he pessimism; but, rather

this than optimism run mad.

Lack of interest is responsible for

nearly every public ill and abuse from

which we are suffering, and they are

many. The awakening will come, af-

ter a time. There has been just a lit
-

tle too much general prosperity in re
-

cent years, and it has resulted in the

development of a spirit of greed, and

the conclusion that his Satanic majes-

ty "may take the hindmost." This

lack of one interest, and the super-

abundance of the other, is seen at al-

most every time an occasion is pre-

sented for their comparison. Place a

principle on the one side of a way,

and a $5.00 bill on the other, and the

person who has the chance at either,

promptly becomes a financier; given a

situation in which "speaking out"

means the supporting of right, while

silence saves the possible loss of a

customer, and the business spirit

promptly accepts the latter course.

Dodging individual duty arid re-

sponsibility, is called "tact;" the man-

ipulation of political forces for the ac-

complishment of party or personal

ends, is called "statesmanship;" the

winning of a competency through

questionable methods, is called "bus-

iness ability," and for each of these

misapplications, public indifference is

responsible, for the reason that it per-

mits them to pass current and un-

questioned.

Our churches, and other organiza-

tions for the betterment of mankind,

are accomplishing wonders, consider-

ing the apparent growth of stolid in-

difference among the masses,and by no

means ate we to surrender our faith

in the ultimate triumph of good forces

over evil forces; still, one cannot help,

at times, lamenting the drawbacks in

the way, or wondering what great

upheaval is to bring about the

change. Surely, "anti-worry" should

be most carefully taught; it must not

take the place of our strongest and

best efforts,not ooly for ourselves and

our own interests, but for the higher

and greater object, the interests of

our fellow men.

One Hundred Dollars a Box

Is the value H. A. Tisdale, Summer-

ton, S. C., places on DeWitt's Witch

Hazel Salve. He says: "I had the piles

for 20 years. I tried many doctors

and medicines, but all failed except

DeWitt's Witch Hazel Salve. It cured

me." It is a combination of the heal-

ing properties of Witch Hazel with

antiseptics and emollients; relieves

and permanently cures blind, bleed-

ing, itching and protruding piles,

sores, cuts, bruises,eczema,salt rheum

OUR RECORD-TRIBUNE OFFER.
In order to introduce the CARROLL

RECORD to new subscribers, and

especially into the homes of Farmers,

we make the following remarkably

liberal offer-
(1.) We will send the RECORD to

new subscribers, with the Tribune

Farmer, both papers one year, for

only $1.00, proyiding acceptance o
f

the offer is made before Jan. 1, 1904.

(2.) To present subscribers who de-

sire the Tribune Farmer, We will sen
d

it one year for 250 in addition to the

regular price of the RECORD, or $1.25

for the two papers one year.

(3.) Or, should it be preferred, in-

stead of the Tribune offer, we will

send the RECORD to new subscriber
s

until March 15th., 1905, at $1.00, to al
l

who accept the offer before Jan. 1st.,.

1904.
We desire to state, frankly, that we

clo.not care to have the first and third

offers accepted by those who are sure

of not continuing their subscriptio
n

to the RECORD at the end of the term.

We are perfectly willing that the

RECORD should be measured, during

the offer, on its merits, but we want

at least the even chance, from the

new subscriber, that he will eoutinue

it if he likes it;we also desire to state,

that, in all probability the RECORD

will be continued by us-unless noti-

fied to the contrary, at the end of the

special offer term-with the expecta-

tion that it will afterwards be paid

for at our regular $1.00 a year rate.

THE TRIBUNE FARMER

Is too generally known to need our

commendation. It is the old N. Y.

Weekly Tribune converted into an

Agricultural Weekly for Farmers and

their families. It is a 20-page paper,

ancl contains the following depart-

ments; Miscellaneous articles on gen-

eral and farm topics; Cattle-horses,

sheep, hogs; Farm Machinery; Poul-

try; Horticulture; Dairy; Young Peo-

ple; Farmers' Wives; Science and Me-

chanics; Short Stories; Good Roads;

News of the Week; Markets. In short,

it is probably the best weekly Agri-

cultural paper published, and its reg-

ular price is $1.00 a year.
For the convenience of those who

desire, to accept either of the offers,

the following persons are authorized

to receive and forward subscriptions

for us-
W. P. Engler, Uniontown.

D. C. Derr, Union Bridge.

J. W. Reck, Harney.

M. D. Reid, New Windsor.

Nathan Engler, Linwood.

Chas. H. Brown, Gist.

Geo. C. Harman, Baukert's Mill.

0. R. Koontz, Keysville.

Saan'l Weybright, D. P. Creek.

W. H. Franklin, Saw's Creek.

John E. Null, Frizellburg.

.1. Albert Zepp, Melrose.

Or any of our regular correspond-

ents, wherever they may be.

Few Real Legislators.

Fully nine-tenths of those elected

to legislate for us will have not th
e

slightest part in originating laws,and

the assertion that the average mem-

ber will vote as the leaders direct, is

absolutely true. Possibly not to the

extent that they must vote for a

measure-or against it, as the cas
e

may be-but that they must vote one

way or the other, when neither may

suit them exactly. The few party

managers will introduce all important

laws,and none other will be permitted

to pass, either as originals or amend-

ments, even should there occasionally

prove to be a member with ability

enough to construct a possible law.

There may be attempted legislation,

contrary to the will of the leaders,

but, nothing beyond the attempt.

This is the reason, above all others,

why men of more than ordinary ca-

pacity should represent the people at

Annapolis. True, those who have the

discernment and honest desire to vote

rightly, and the determination so to

do, are valuable wen. Even those of

ordinary ability, if possessed of ster-

ling integrity, may do a vast amount

of good as members of committees,

through which much legislation is

shaped and ultimately accomplished,

and yet, measures of the most far-

reaching importance, especially as

they relate to questions of political

power and morality, are never trust-

ed beyond the tight grip of the

"steering" committee, and are not at

any time subject to danger of defeat

Very few members will take their

seats in the legislature this winter-

especially those who appear there for

the first time, which most will do-

will carry in their pockets great and

wise measures for the public good, or

in their brains well digested argu-

ments in the support or antagonism of

those which they know will be pre-

sented by others. They go as mere

followers-voters to make quorums.

This can be said without reflection

upon the present majority, because,

it is the rule in all states and all legis-

lative bodies, and will be, both pres-

ent and future, irrespective of parties

and measures.

That this is true, is responsible for

the feeling of relief when law-making

bodies adjourn, and that they do not

meet more frequently. One would

think that in a state as old as Mary-

land, but few new lave are required,

and this is exactly true, especially as

they relate to laws affecting the whole

state and all the people. That this is

not the result, however, is the matter

of great concern, and bi-ennially the

people find themselves at the mercy

of lawyers, politicians and boodlers,

so that the expressions of thankful-

ness that "the term is over," and that

"it might have been worse," are per-

feely justifiable and natural.

A Frightened Horse.

Running like mad down the street

dumping the occupants, or a hundred

other accidents, are every day occur-

rences. It behooves everybody to

have a re iable Salve handy and there

is none as good as Bucklen's Arnica

Salve. Burns, Cuts, Sores, Eczema

and Piles, diappear quickly under its

soothing effect. 25c, at R. S. McKin-

ney's Drug Store,

Rayner's Manly Fight.

The people of Maryland cannot

withhold admiration from the man

who is seeking honors at their hands

and who presents his claims in an

open, straightforward manner to the

independent yeomanry of this State.

When candidates submit their claims

to the people, when they show a dis-

position to argue their case before the

highest tribunal in this repablic-its

citizenship,the feeling must force itself

upon the people that politics is rising

to a higher level; that the voters, not

the political manipulator, is exercis-

ing that priceless prerogative given

ever citizen of this Republic. The

governing power rests in the people.

There is something admirable in

the direct business-like method in

which Mr. Isidor Rayner is conduct-

ing his campaign for the United States

Senatorship. Mr. Rayner, than whom

no man in this State is nobler, truer

to the principles of his party or gifted

with greater intellectual ability,

knows full well that the elective

power rests with the members of the

General Assembly. He also appreci-

ates the fact, too often forgotten or

purposely neglected, that these mein-

er's
Bald? Scalp shiny and thin?

Then it's probably too late.

You neglected dandruff. If

you had only taken our ad-

vice, you would have cured

Hair Vigor
the dandruff, saved your hair,

and added much to it. If

not entirely bald, now is your

opportunity. Improve it.

"I have used Ayer's Hair Vigor for over 40
years. I am now 01 years old and have a heav

y
growth of rich brown hair. due, I think, en-
tirely to Avei's Hair Vigor."

Mits. M. A. KEITH, Belleville, Ill.

51.00a bottle. J. C. AVER co.,
All druggists. Lowell. Mass

sessoolusimaiDillikaW for

Good Hair
be honorable men, they are bound t

o

represent the sentiment of the peo-

ple. Mr. Rayner trusts to the honor

of the delegates and appeals to 
the

source of all power, the Democra
tic

voters of this State.

In Anne Arundel, Howard, Mont
-

gomery and other counties, and Bat-

thnore City, the public sentiment i
n

behalf of Maryland'e gifted son has

crystallized in the shape of public

meetings where Mr. Rayner has re-

ceived the outspoken endot cement o
f

the people. We doubt not that if

there were a reliable method by

which the sentiment could he arrived

at throughout the entire State, as i
t

has been gathered in a few sections

of Maryland, the public sentiment

would be found altogether with Ray-

ner. After a careful survey of the

Senatorial situation and after a

through effort at ascertaining the

sentiment of this State, we unhesitat
-

ingly pronounce Mr. Rayner as th
e

choice of the people of Maryland
.

There is remarkable unanimity o
n

the Eastern Shore in his favor; the

Western Shore is showing the same

favorable spirit towards him This is

an evidence of one fact. That 
the

Eastern and Western Shores are 
not

pitted against each other in sec
uring

this coveted honor. In fact on b
oth

sides of the bay there is almost a 
uni-

versal sentiment in favor of the pe
ar_

less lawyer and matchless orator f
rom

Baltimore. He is not the favorite o
f

any section of the state. He is the

choice of the entire state and wo
uld

represent this commouwealth on

both sides of the bay with absolut
e

ins partiality.-(s'enterville Observer.

Rockefeller Not a Menace.

The rapid multiplication of Ameri-

cau fortunes within the past dec
ade

has given rise to an indefinite fear

that the growth is not healthful-th
at

it will, sooner or later, interfere w
ith

the highest destiny of the Rep
ublic

and cause suffering that otherwise

might have been avoided. A great

many people, for instance, are wor
ry-

ing about Mr. Rockefeller's mon
ey.

To this class reasonable assuran
ces

mas be given that the Rockefeller

millions will never enslave thew, pro

vided always that American capacit
y

and love of labor do not degenera
te.

The wealth of the United States,

according to the census of 1900, wa
s

94,000 million dollars. This was an

increase of 45 per cent as compared

with 1890. If the 1910 census shows

an increase of 50 per (sent, a reas
on-

able supposition, the wealth of th
e

country will then be 141,450 millions.

Now, if John D. Rockefeller is wor
th

at the present time half a billion 
dol-

lars-and the chances are that he i
s

not worth that sum-he holds a littl
e

less than one one hundred and ei
ghty-

ninth of the wealth of this ceun
try

as officially calculated.
If this fortune increases at the rat

e

of 100 per cent in the next decade,

which is twice the average increase o
f

the country. he will have a billion

dollars in 1910, and will, therefore,

hold something like one one hundred

and forty-fifth of the aggregate

wealth of the nation. Assuming that

that Rockefeller fortune will have in
-

creased "to the confusion of statis
tics

and the despair of all readers of th
e

"Arabian Nights,'" as one wit put
s

it, it will have to grow amazingly t
o

be regarded as a menance.-Fina
n-

cier.

The Pope Bicycle Calendar.

The re-issue of the Pope bicycle

daily-leaf calenar may be considered

the opening gun proclaiming the nat
-

ural and healthful return of bicycling.

Col. Albert A. Pope, the founder of

our bicycle industries and the pioneer

in the Good Roads Movemenais agai
n

at the head of the bicycle industry.

upon the 366 calendar leaves are fresh-

ly written lines, from the pens of ou
r

greatest college presidents, doctors,

clergymen, statesmen, and other em-

minent men and women, all of them

enthusiastically supporting bicycling
.

Half of each leaf is blank for memo-

randa. This calendar is free at the

Pope Manufacturing Coin pany'e stores

or any of our readers can obtain it b
y

sending five two-cent stamps to th
e

Pope Manufacturing Co., Hartford
,

Conn., or 143 Sigel Street, Chicago,

A Timely Suggestion.

This is the season of the year when

the prudent and careful housewife re
-

plenishes her supply of Chamberlain's

Cough Remedy. It is certain to be

needed before the winter is over, and

results are much more prompt and

satisfactory when it is kept at hand

and given as soon as the cold is con-

tracted and before it has become set-

tled in the system. In almost every

instance a severe cold may be warded

off by taking this remedy freely as

soon as the first indication of the cold

appears. There is no danger in gi v-

ieg it to children for it contains no

harmful substance. It is pleasant to

take-both adults and children like

it. Buy it and you will get the best.

It always cures. For sale by R. S.

McKinney, Druggist, Taneytown,Md.

DAVID B. SHAUM

BUTCHER.

Dealer in Fresh and Cured Meats,

Highest Cash Price always paid for

Fat Cattle, Hogs, Lambs, Calves,

Beef Hides and Furs of all kinds.

Proprietor ot-

Taneytown Meat

Regular wagon service

the adjoining country.
2-18 1-tf

Market.

throughout

BUGGY STORM FRONTS.

I have on hand the famous

Blissard Storm Front,

which entirely closes the front o
f a

buggy. It has an isinglass window

to give light, making it an almost in
article, especially for

doctors, ministers, or anyone who
se

business requires him to be out in al
l

kinds of weather.
Also Regular Buggy Aprons, an

d

the advertised 6A Horse Blankets.

D. C. DERR,

YOUNT'S.
Special display of Christmas

China, Novelties, and Fancy

Goods, Toys, Dolls, Lamps,

Silverware and Jewelry. The

one store in Taneytown you

can't afford to pass on your

Christmas shopping tours.

Toys.

Bring the children and look them

over. The Mechanical Piano Player,

Punch and Judy, the Walking Mon-

key, the Rabbits and Goats, the

Horns, the Iron Toys and Banas, the

Picture Books and almost all the

staples in Toys.

Dolls.

We've quite a small family, the

Waltzing Doll, China Dolls, Kid-body

Dolls, Washable Dolls, Girl Dolls,

Boy Dolls, 5c Dolls, 10c Dolls. 25c

Dolls, Dolls for 50c and $1 00.

Christmas Chinaware.

China Sauce Dishes,Oatmeal Bowls,

Table Plates, China Cake Plate.Salad

or Fruit Dishes, Celery Trays, Choco-

late Pots, Cracker Jars, and Cups and

Saucers.
100 piece Decorated Dinner Sets, $10,

$12, and $15.
Fancy Lamps, $1.00 ma to $5.00.

Rochester Nickelware.

Rochester Nickel Tea Ss coffee Pots,90c
Silver lined Butter Dish,$i.

Nickel Water Pitcher-31 to

$1.25.
Nickel Serving Dish, $1.50.

„ Bread and Cake Tray,

$1.00 up.
Nickel Chafing Dishes and

Sugar Bowls, &c.

It

Jewelry.

See our guaranteed Finger Rings, at

25c, 50c and $1.00.
Oval, Plain Rings, Band Rings and

Set Rings.
Ladies' Brooches & Lace Pins, 25c up.

„ Belt Pins, 10c to 35c.

Men's Scarf Pins, 25e.
Men's Cuff Buttons, 25, 50 and 75c.

., Fob Chains and Rolled Plate

Watch Chain, 25c to $1.50.

Shoes for Christmas Presents.
Men's Wauk well, $3.50 Shoe.

Women's Beaute, $2.00 Shoe.

Misses Lucky School Shoe, $1.25.

Women's Dongola wartu linec ;Shoe.

Men's Slipper, 50c to $1 50.

Silverware.

Hesson's Department Store.
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CHRISTIViAS  
is almost here, and you will find some

thing

in each of our departments that wil
l be ap-

propriate for

Christmas 1
=reserits.

SUCH AS

Furs, Dress Goods, Silks, Blankets,

Comforts, Robes, Mattings, Car-

pets; Rugs, Bed spreads, Umbrel-

las, Table Linen, Towels, Napkins,

Gloves, Underwear, Hosiery, Neck-

wear, Queensware; Chinaware,

Lamps, Glassware, Window Cur-

tains, Portieres, Pictures, Clothing,

Boots, Shoes, Hats and Caps.

Also a few Ladies' Coats, which we

are Closing Out at a Sacrifice.

Water and Lemonade Sets, Collar

Boxes, Work Boxes, Toilet Sets,

and many other useful articles.

We Welcome You all, and want you to feel at
home, in our Store.

HESSON, - - Taneylown, Md.
THE BIFINIE TRUST CO.

TANEYTOWN, MD.  

TRANSACTS A GENERAL BANKING BUS
INESS.

Receives Deposits subject to Check. Pays Int
erest on time Deposits,

Discounts Business Notes. Makes Loans on app
roved security.

Gives Special Rates to Weekly and Monthly Dep
ositors.

Legal Depository for Trust Funds. Collections p
romptly attended to.

Authorized to accept TRUSTS of every descriptio
n-as Receiver,

Trustee, Administrator. Executor, Assignee or
 Guardian.

We have SAFETY DEpO/Pr BOXES FOR Meer, in
side of a Fire and Bur-

glar proof vault, at from $1.00 to $3.00 per year,
 according to size.

You have VALUABLE PAPERS, such as Insuranc
e Policies, Deeds. Mort-

gages, Bonds, Stocks, Certificates, etc., which sh
ould be kept in a safe place

-you cannot afford to be without a box at th
is price.

Note the Progress of this Bank since its Institution.

TOTAL DEPOSITS.

Feb. 9, 1899 .$178,396.85.

Feb. 9, 1900... .... 202,297,09

Feb. 9, 1901  242,330.46.

Feb. 9, 1902  285,592.20

Feb. 9, 1903...   321,304.03.

TOTAL LOANS.

Feb. 9, 1899 $164,463.88.

Feb. 9, 1900  200,373.43.

Feb. 9, 1901  225,693.30.

Feb. 9, 1902  277,336.43.

Feb. 9, 1903  323,439.56.

-- DIRECTORS. 

EDW. E. REINDOLLAR, President. GEORGE H. BIRNIE, Cashier.

J. J. WEAVER, .1 R., Vice-President. G. WALTER WILT, Ass't Cashier.

MARTIN D. HESS. EDWIN H. SHARETTS. HARVEY E. WEANT.

To The Public !
D. H. ESSIG

most cordially invites you to come to

see hie Fine Display of

CHRISTMAS GOODS.
I have just unpacked a handsome

line of CHINA and QUEENSWARE

-100 piece Dinner Sets. Chamber

Sets, Water Sets and Lamps-all very

suitable for Christmas presents. A

full line of

Working, Dress and Fur Gloves
new Stock, at low prices.

Children. Santa Claus has left at

our store a lot of Beautiful Dolls; ask

your (mamma to come and buy you

one.
A fine assortment of Candies and

Fruits can be had at low figaree; am

prepared to furnish treats tor schools

-kindly give we a trial.

GROCERIES.
This departinent is abundantly sup-

plied with Fresh Groceries for the

Holiday season. Florida Oranges,

Lemons, Cocoanuts, Cranberries, etc.

SPECIAL.
Handle Teas, at 15c a set-while

they last.

D. H. ESSIG
TANEYTOWN, MD.

WASHING MACHINES !

$1.00 to $2.00

Second-hand, warranted not -cc
Leak.

The 1900 Washing Machine!
Put out on Trial!

I am Sole Agent for this widels

known machine, in this section; ale(

have a fine lot of other machines-i
n

fact I am prepared to supply you with

any make of Washing Machine or

Clothes 'Wringer on the market; also

Repairs to the same. Call to see we.

All goods put out On trial. Satin:lac-

tion guaranteed. Respectfully,

L. K. BIRELY, Agent,
2-7-3 MIDDLEBURG, ME

DR. J. W. 1-IEL11,

SURGEON BENTIST,

New Windsor, - Maryland.

Crown and Bridge Work, Plato Work, Fill-
ing Teeth,and Teeth extracted without pain.[-will be in TANEVTOWN,Ist. weauesaay 01
each month. Engagements can be made
with me by mail, and at any Office in New
Windsor, at all other times except the 3rd.
Saturday, and Thursday and Friday, imme-
diately preceding that day. Nitrous Oxide
Gas administered.
J. W. HELM, D. D. S., Graduate of Mary-

land University Baltimore. 5-1-4
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If You are Looking...
---FOR BARGAINS IN 

SHOES, HATS, AND GENTS'
 FURNISHINGS

ig It will pay you to visit our store and get prices before b
uy-

• ing elsewhere.
•
O Having taken the agency for a new line of Ladies' Shoes,•O we will close our present stock of $3,00 and $3.50
•O Shoes at $2:50.•0
• Remember we carry everything that is new and up-to-
o
• date in Neckwear, Collars, Shirts, Gloves, Hosiery,0• Underwear, Suspenders, Overalls, Trunks and0• Suit Cases. Give us a call.
0
•
•O M . C. DEVILBISS

__ • 22 W. Main St., Westminster, Md.

oe0e0e0.0.0.0.0•0600000•0400•0600000
.000•09000.0e0•0•0

Quadruple plate Bon-bon Dish, $1 00
.

Quadruple plate Spoon Trays, $2.50

and up.
Quadrnple plate Salt and Pepper

Castor, $1.25.
Quadruple plate Berry Dishes, $1.7

5

to $2.50.
Quadruple plate Silver Cake Baskets

,

$200 up.
Rogers' Silver plate Knives and

Forks.
Rogers'-Silver Tea and Table Spoo

ns.

Novelties.

Jasper Vases, 10c and 25c.

Fancy shape Candle stick, 25e.

Bisque Pig in bath tub, 25c.

Jasper Sprinkling Can Ornament, 25e
.

Gold plate Tooth-pick Holder, 35e.

Stag handle Nail File, Paper Cutter
,

etc , 25c.
Burnt-wood Handle Hair and H

at

Brushes, 50c.
Military Hat Brush, Sterling Silve

r

Trimmings, 75e.

Fancy Cases.

Shaving Sets, in Celluloid Box, $1.50.

Comb and Brush Sets, Celluloid box,

$1.25.
Collar and Cuff Boxes, 75c to $2.50.

Handkerchief and Glove Boxes, 50c

to 75c.
Photo Cases, etc.

Pocket Book and Card Cases.
Ladies' Chatelaine Bags with chain,

25c.
Ladies' Chatelaine Bags, 50e., 75c and

$1.00.
Mens' Pocket books, 25c up.

Card Cases, 25c up.
Umbrellas for Christmas presents.

Mens' President Suspenders, 50c

Leather Cigar Cases, 25c and $1.00.

F. M . YOUNT,
TANEYTOWN MD.

HORSES AND COWS WANTED1

Will pay the highest cash dollar for Horses
and Mules, Fresh Cows, Springers, Bolognas,
Bulls and Fat Stock of all kind. Persons hav-
ing any of the above stock for sale, will do
well by dropping me a postal card, as I will
be pleased to call and see stock at any time.
Will have Horses and Mules always on hand.,
for sale and exchange.

HOWARD J. SPALDING.

1-31 3, tf. LITTLESTOWN, PA .

J. 5, DAYERD, D. 0.5 I. E. sAYEDS D. D. S.

MYERS BROS Surgeon Dentists,
WESTMINSTER, MD.

We are prepared to do all kinds of Dental
work. CROWN and BRIDGE work a special-
ty. PLATE WORK and REPAIRING will
be given prompt attention.

GAS ADMINISTERED.
J. E. MYERS will be in New Windsor, Mon-

day, Tuesday and Wednesday of each week.
and in Westminster the remainder of the
week.
J. S. MYERS will be in Taneytown the first

J. J. ELLIS. CHAS. J. STOLL.

ELLIS & STOLL
(Successors to ELL IS Se BONSACK.)

Commission Merchants
Main Office and V7arehouse,

17 W. Camden St. - Baltimore, Md.

Branches-1331 W. Baltimore St., and Patapsco Ave. ( Broo
klyn)

SPECIALTIES OF THIS SEASON:-

Potatoes, Poultry, Dressed Pork, Butt
er and Eggs

Md. Phone-131481-434471-X152.

Christmas at Oak Hall!
Santa Claus has made his first delivery of goods, and has

Changed our Store into a Regular Fairy Land.
Judging from our stock, there is not much left for others. COMO and

bring your children with you. Truly this is a Money-savi
ng Christ-

mas Store. By tar the Best Selection ever offered in this town, consist-

ing of China Dishes, Tea and Dinner Sets. Salad Dishes, Lamp
s, Vases, Al-

bums, Collar and Cuff Boxes, Silverware, Jewelry in great variet
y, Toys of

all kinds, Wagons, Sleds, Beautiful Rugs, Cushion Covers, Tra
y Covers,

Fur Collars for Ladies--Beauties at $1.25 to $1.50.

Candies, Nuts, Raisins, Figs, and everything to gladden th
e hearts of old

and young. Special prices on Ladies' and Children's Coats.

Fleeced Underwear at 39 Cents.
We want you to know that we will spare no pains to please. Others

boast of their Big Reductions and Special Purchases, but we alw
ays have

the goods to deliver. If undersold by any, it generally is by an imitation

or Seconds. Come, bring your friends, and see our stock.

New Windsor, Md. GEO. C. ANDERS.
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OF DAIRYING.

There are other Cream Separators
o with features of advantage - but

o there are none which possess so many

features of advantage as the Empire.

There are none from which the feat-

o uses of disadvantages have been so

thoroughly eliminated as in the Em-
o pire. There are other ways of dai-

rying, but none so profitable as the

Empire way. You can learn all

about the Empire machine and the

Empire way by reading our book,

and seeing

"Joints pain you this morning?'

wi k
D. W. GARNER,

SAVINGS BANK

Does a General Banking Busines.
Loans Money on Real or Personal seen

rity.
Discounts Notes.
Collections and Remittances promptlde.

P on Time Deposits.Interest
ma aid 

HENRY GALT, Treasurer
JAS. C. GALT, President.

 I.1

DIRECTORS.

LEONARD ZILE, H. 0. STONESIFER,

JOSHUA KOUTZ, JOHN S. BOWER,

JAMES C. GALT, JOHN J. CRAPSTICR,

C. W. WEAVER, CALVIN T. FRINGER

W. W. ORAPSTER, HENRY OA I.T.

0.4•44,41,4•40.44-0440•4•44.0.4**ifrsP<V*-tit

Ceptral. Hotel

TAN EYTOWN, MD.

THE CENTRAL is entirely new, and

newly furnished throughout. All

Modern Improvements.
Steam Heat, Bath Rooms and Clos-

ets. Charges Moderate. Sat;staction

guaranteed.

First-class Livery Connected.

Free Lunch every Saturday night-

-i-iy ELIAS FISSEL, Prop'r.

5•••••••41H10••••••••••••••••

Littlestown Carriage Works.

S. D. MEHRING
MANUFACTURER OF

Fine Carriages, Buggies,
PHAETONS, TRAPS,
CARTS. CUTTERS, FcC.

FIN Eliii.-^sfs•

Dayton, McCall, Jagger

Repairing Promptly Donei

Low Prices and all Work Guaranteed,

LITTLESTOWN, PA.
Opposite Depot

The Carroll County

Produce Company,

of' Taneytown, Md.,

Begs leave to inform the public that

they have reuted the

KOONS WAREHOUSE
for a number of years, and have come

to Tanevtown to stay, for the pur-

pose of buying all kinds of Produce,

Hides and Tallow.

Poultry, Eggs, and Calves
Specialty. We do not quote prices,

but will pay the Highest Cash Price

the market affords, and hope, by fai
r

and square dealing, to secure a fair

share of public patronage. Satisfac-

tion guaranteed for delivery of calves.

CARROLL CO. PRODUCE CO.,

1 25-3 GEO. W. MOWF.RY, Mgr.

- WE PRINT -
- WE PRINT -

WEDDING INVITATIONS_

WEDDING INVITATIONS.

PROGRAMS.
PROGRAMS,

FINE STATIONERY.
FINE STATIONERY.

ANNOUNCEMENTS,

ANNOUNCEMENTS.

FOLDERS, BOOKLETS.

FOLDERS, BOOKLETS.

MENU CARDS.
MENU CARDS.

LATEST STYLES.
LATEST STYLES.

SAMPLES FURNISHED.

SAMPLES FURNISHED.

•

•
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CHRISTIAN ENDEAVOR.

Topic For the Week Beginning Dec.
20-Comment by Rev. S. II. Doyle.
Topic.-A vision of worldwide peace.-

Isa. xi, 6-9; ix, 6 (Christmas).
Worldwide peace! What consumma-

tion more devoutly to be desired!
Peace-peace among the nations of the
earth, peace between man and man
and, most important of all, peace ha-
tween every man and God. After
nineteen centuries of Christianity we
scarcely dare dream of universal peace,
yet centuries before the Christ was
born Isaiah the prophet was bold
enough, under divine inspiration, to
picture the day of worldwide peace
and to set forth some of its character-
istics.
Though a vision, Isaiah's vision is to

be a reality. The day is coming when
there will be universal peace. This is
the prophecy of the prophet of God,
and God Himself is therefore respon-
sible for its fulfillment. This fact
makes its fulfillment an absolute cer-
tainty. God often acts slowly, it is
true, and yet He always accomplishes
His purposes. He "moves in a mys-
terious way His wonders to perform;"
but, though the way may be mysteri-
ous, the wonders are always perform-
ed. And while God often unfolds His
plans and purposes slowly, at the same
time He also acts at times with mar-
velous rapidity. Through the coral in-
sect God sometimes takes ages to make
an island in the sea, and then, again,
by volcanic action He casts up a group
of islands in a day. So with His pur-
poses concerning men. What it may
tate centuries to accomplish in one
way God can and sometimes has ac-
complished in a day by a different
method. There is a divine plan in hu-
man life, and whether it is worked out
slowly or rapidly it will be worked out,
and God will be supreme.
The basis of worldwide peace is

Jesus Christ. Isaiah calls him "the
Prince of Peace," and He is. He was
peace itself amid the adversities and
distractions of His own life. In leav-
ing the world He left peace as a legacy
to His disciples-"Peace I leave with
you; My peace I give unto you, not as
the world giveth give I unto you. Let
not your heart be troubled." And as
the Prince of Peace He is finally to ex-
tend Ills peace throughout the entire
world. He came into this world to
bring peace. At His birth the angels
of heaven sang, "Glory to God in the
highest and on earth peace, good will
toward men!" On Christ alone could
universal peace be brought about. He
alone can satisfy the want and need of
every human heart. He is the only uni-
versal Saviour, and through Him alone
can universal peacg be brought about.
But it can be and \'ill be through Him.
His kingdom is to be a universal king-
dom, and when it is universally ex-
tended there will be worldwide peace.
But we have a part in bringing about

worldwide peace. It is to be brought
about by the extension. of Christ's
kingdom. Peace is to reign "because
the earth shall be full of the knowl-
edge of the Lord as the waters cover
the sea." It is our mission to fill the
earth with a knowledge of the Lord.
In so doing we will have a part in
bringing about worldwide peace.

BIBLE READINGS.
Ps. xxix, 11; lxxii, 1-8-17-20; Isa.

xxvi, 1-4; Dan. ii, 44, 45; Matt. xiii, 31-
33; Luke ii, 7-20; Rom. viii, 15-23; Eph.

14-22; Rev. xxi, 23-26.

Some Distinguishing Features.
One distinguishing mark of a SoMety

of Christian Endeavor is the prayer
meeting pledge, which reads as fol-
lows:
As an active member I promise to be

true to all my duties, to be present at
and to take some part, aside from
singing, in every meeting unless hin-
dered by some reason which I can con-
scientiously give to my Lord and Mas-
ter Jesus Christ. If obliged to be ab-
sent from the monthly consecration
meeting. I will, if possible, send an ex-
cuse for absence to the society.
Another distinguishing feature is the

committee work, especially the look-
out, prayer meeting and social com-
mittees.
Another is the consecration meeting,

concerning which the constitution
reads:
Once each month a consecration or

experience meeting shall be held, at
which each active member shall speak
concerning his progress in the Chris-
tian life. If any one chooses, he can
express his feelings by an appropriate
verse of Scripture or other quotation.

A Blessing to the Churches.
No man can measure what a blessing

the Christian Endeavor society has
been to time churches of this land and
to individual believers. One of the
many reasons why I rejoice in it is
because it is not an organization out-
side of the church. I look with grow-
ing suspicion upon anything in the
way of an organization that is not an
integral part of the church of Christ.-
Rev. R. A. Torrey. D. D., of Moody
Bible Institute.

Enthusiasm Worth Copying.
One Sunday it was 41 degrees below

zero in Winnipeg, but it could not keep

PROFIT
The matter of feed is of

tremendous importance to the

farmer. Wrong feeclinp; is

loss. Right feeding is profit.

The up-to-date farmer knows

what to feed his cows to get

the most milk, his pigs to get

the most pork, his • hens to

get the most eggs. Science.

But how about the children ?

Are they fed according to

science, a bone food if bones

are soft and undeveloped, a

flesh and muscle food if they

are thin and weak and a blood

food if there is anemia?

Scott's Emulsion is a mixed

food; the Cod Liver Oil in it

makes flesh, blood and muscle,

the Lime and Soda make bone
and brain. It is the standard

scientific food for delicate
children.

- -

-4

Send for free
sample.

Be -sure that this picture in
the form of a label is Ott the
wrapper of every bottle of
Emulsion you buy.

Scott & Bowne
CHEMISTS,

tne Emma vorers away from church
and Sunday school:
The watchword in Jamaica for the

extensive campaigu is. "A society in
every church in the island that is in
sympathy with the, movement."

A Voice From India.
Millions of young lives have been

redeemed and quickened to highest
service ifl I lie name of the King
ihrough the simple but soldierly spirit
of Christian Emleavor.-Rev. William
Carey, Deceit. India.

The Flower of Endeavor.
The Junior movement is the flower

of the Endeavor society. We are not
doing enough for the boys and girls.-
John Willis Baer.

Good For Children.
The pleasant to take and harmlessOne Minute Cough Cure gives iunnediate relief in all cases of Cough,Croup and LaGrippe because it doesnot pass immediately into the stom-ach, but takes effect right at the seatof the trouble. It draws out the in

flammation, heals and soothes andcures permanently by enabling thelungs to contribute pure life-givingand life sustaining oxygen to theblood and tissues. Dr. Armstrong, ofDelia, Tex., prescribes it daily andsays there is no better cough remedymade. Sold by J. McKellip, Taney-town, Md.

Winter.

(For the RECORD.)
Winter is here, and the earth iscovered with a cold mantle of snow.The howling of the storm and thefew faint bird-notes still heard in thethicket are monotonously mournful.Winter has been accused of monot-ony, and certainly all nature has atthis season a less animated and variedaspect than at any other. But, thekeenly watchful eye, aided by quickand active observation, sees bound-less diversity even in the gloomyscenery of winter.
Does not the snow, as we see it fall-ing softly covering the wood and

plain with a mantle of dazzling puri-ty, and covering the dark branchesof the trees with a load of white andfeathery flakes who seem to rejoice inthe substitute for their lost foliage,affect us and dispel the thought thatwinter is monotonous?
Reader, did you ever lie snug and

warm, in bleak December, the bedclothes drawn close around your neck,listening to the mid night blast,pleased with your delightful suugery?We know you have, and we trust,too, that the very reading here willaffect your hearts and dispose you tosome gentle deed of charity towardthose who are destitute of such en-
joyment.

youth and health may rejoice infrost and sLIOW, and smile at thewintry blast, but, age, sickness andinfirmity can take DO exercise suffi-cient to quicken the sluggish currentof their veins. Let us wrap themround with our charity and helpthem to obtain a pair of warm
blankets, this Christmas, 1903. "In-asmuch as ye have done it unto oneof the least of these, niv brethren, yehave done it unto me." • G. C. H.

How to Prevent croup.
It will be good news to the mothers

of small children to learn that croup
can be prevented. The first sign of
croup is hoarseness. A day or two be-
fore the attack the child becomes
hoarse. This is soon followed by a
peculiar rough cough Give Chain-
berlain's Cough Remedy freely as
soon as the child becomes hoarse, or
even after therough cough appears,
and it will dispel all symptoms of
croup. In this way all danger and
anxiety may be avoided. This reme-
dy is used by many thousands of
mothers and has never been known
to fail. It is, in fact, the only remedy
that can always be depended upon
and that is pleasant and safe to take.
For sale by R. S. McKinney, Drug-
gist, Taneytown, Md.

Christmas Don'ts.

Don't hurry.
Don't worry.
Don't be stingy.
Don't get snappy.
Don't go into debt.
Don't become reckless.
Don't rush in shoppit.g.
Don't give live animals.
Don't lose your patience.
Don't waste time regretting.
Don't let go of your purse or bag.
Don't allow yourself to find fault.
Don't fidget at being kept waiting.
Don't fail to be as courteous as ever.
Don't forget that salespeople are

human.
Don't forget that the salespeodle

have their troubles.
Don't neglect to carry a small pack-

age with you.
Don't give bottles of extracts, even

if the people will use them.
Don't make people glad that Christ-

mas comes but once a year.
Don't give anything that imposes a

great amount of care unless you know
it is desired.
Don't lay your small belongings on

the counters and then complain about
their disappearinos
Don't expect the gifts you make to

give the recipient as much pleasure
as they give you.
Don't f )1:get to give personal things.

A scrub brush may be useful, but it
will not serve to distract the scrub-
woman's mind from her everyday
weariness.
Don't forget that there's quite as

much in the spirit in which a gift is
offered as in the gift itself.
Don't, above all, present a person

with something you have given this
same person on seine previous occas-
ion. It is about as bad as forgetting
to give anything at all.
Don't spoil the pleasure of it all by

wearing yourself out. Those near
and dear to you would prefer a serene
face, and no gift to some purchase
that has put wrinkles on your fore-
head.-Pailadelphia Record.

Quit Whining.

There isn't anything in the world
more disagreeable than a whining
person seys "Medical Talk."
He whines if it is hot; he whines if

is cold. He whines at this, he whines
at that-he whines at everything.
Whine, whine, whine.
It is just a habit he has fallen into.

There is nothing the matter with him.
It is just a bad habit.
The whiner is generally an idle per

son or a lazy one. What he needs is
to he set to work-at real hard work,
mental or physical. Some work thatwill interest him and engage his
whole attention, and he will not haye
time to whine.
We know two women. One of them

does her own housework and takes
care of her horse besides. She is
happy and is singing all the day long.
The keyboard of her life sounds no
whining note. It is a pleasure to be
with her; a good, wl olesome tonic to
watch her.
The other woman is so situated that

she does not have to work. Nothing
to do but to amuse herself.• She has
no zest in life,no interest in anything.
She is a bunch of selfishness and
whines at everything. Whining has
become such a habit with her that
her most casual remark is tinged with
a whine. She is miserable herself and
makes everybody else in her presence
miserable. She is a weakling, a para-
site, a drag, a heavy weight on some
one all the time.
Get the whine out of your voice, or

it will stop the development and
growth of your body. It will narrow
and shrink your mind. It will drive
away all your friends, it will make
you unpopular.
Quit your whining; brace up; go to

work; be something; stand for some-
thing; fill your place in the universe.
Instead of whining around, exciting
only pity and contempt, face about
and make something of yourself.
Reach up to the stature of a strong,
ennobling manhood, to the beauty
and strength of a superb womanhood.

A Beautiful Illusion.

Christmas is coming again. Only
those who have presents to purchaseor prepare, or both, know just how
rapidly. To the child the festival
days creeps and crawls with laden
pace, and bids fair never to arrive.
Some day it will be different. He or
she will live through those eventful
years that will seem far shorter than
does a single day on the eve of the
greatest and most universally celebra-
ted holiday.
Apropos of the approach of that

great festival, some ultra-moralist will
begin again to agitate the question as
to the right or wrong of teaching or
sanctioning the Santa Claus illusion.
That there exists no flesh and blood
individual of that name has disturbed
a great many hypercritical and mor-
bidly conscientious persons, and has
caused them to bewail the "deprav-
ity" that characterizes those who
teach such "wretched untruths,"such-blasphemy" to children. Right herelet it be said that people with that
idea of right and wrong du more to
demoralize the world than all the out-
spoken sinners in it. They nauseate
those who would otherwise hunger
for righteousness.
The Santa Claus story and the San-

ta Claus idea are beautiful things.They contain the very essence of faith
and innocent trust in a mysterious
and benevolent being who remembers
the little ones and makes them hap-piest upon the day celebrated as the
anniversary of the Christ Child's
birth. When the children grow older
they may drop their literal faith in alittle Santa Claus, but the reverenceand the trust engendered, the grate-ful habit of thought fostered by the
early belief, will remain with them
throughout their lives and be impart-
ed to their children. Besides, it is a
harmless belief and makes children
happy. And that which makes child-
ren genuinely happy without danger
of any ill results is a blessing to the
world, and should be tenderly nour-
ished and carefully preserved rather
than deplored as an incentive to false-
hood and unfaith.
Let the children believe in Santa

Claus as long as they can. Make
them happy. Otherwise Christmas
would be the saddest, instead of the
gladdest, day of the year.-Seleeted.

Revolution Imminent.
A sure sign of approaching revolt

and serious trouble in your system is
nervousness, sleeplessness,or stomach
upsets. Electric Bitters will quickly
dismember the troublesome causes.It never fails to tone the stomach,reg-
ulate the Kidneys and Bowels, Stim-
ulates the Liver, and clarify the blood.
Rundown systems benefit particular-
ly and all the usual attending aches
vanish under its searching and thor-
oughly effectiveness. Electric Bitters
is only 50c, and that is returned if itdon't giye perfect satisfaction, Guar-anteed by R. S. McKinney, Druggist.

Home Work for Christmas
Presents.

A young girl who reads the "House-hold" in the Epitomist, asks forsome little work on ideas as to how tomake a few home made Christmasgifts for her mother and grand-
mother. As she is an invalid I willtry to give her something pretty to
do yet easy and simply made. It willbe appreciated by your grand-mother,I know. It is a needle-book, and itcan be made of odds and ends afterthe larger gifts are made. The lovelyone I saw was made of silver grey
satin, and lined with pale blue silk.
Procure two pieces of card board :3/c4i
inches and cover with the satin. Thesatin should be left all in one piece,like a book cover. Cut the lininglong enough to form a pocket an inch
and a half deep on each side-cut four
pieces of white flannel to fill the card-
board sides-button hole stitch them
around the edges with light blue silkfloss and tack them neatly to the in-
side of the case. This makes a daintylittle needle-book and is not hard tomake.
There is nothing prettier than a

fine cambric handkerchief. Get sheer
linen-lawn and hemstitch them abovea narrow hem. Buy an initial letter
and whip on neatly, and it will looklike hand embroidery. If you get it
soiled, just rinse it out in a warm
suds of rain-water and Gold Dust
washing powder, as it makes it look
filmy and soft, don't iron, but place
on your mirror over night, and peelit off and fold away. It will look
lovely and pretty enough fora queen.

Better Than a Plaster.
A piece of flannel dampened with

Chamberlain's Pain Balm and bound
on the affected parts, is better than a
plaster for a lame back and for pains
in the side or chest. Pain Balm has
no superior as a liniment for the relief
of deep seated, muscular and rheu-
matic pains. For sale by R. S. Mc-
Kinney. Druggist, Taneytown. Md,

The Winter Fashions.

Drooping shoulders, the full round
skirt, voluminous sleeves and the old-
fashioned pelerine are some of the
picturesque modes of the moment,
and the shops abound in exquisite
materials that have been manufactur-
ed especially for developing them.
For dressy gowns, the materials pre-
ferred are soft and adapted to the full
straight skirts. The new chiffon-
velours is the material above all oth-
ers for these artistic creations. There
is an extensive variety of navelties in
imported fabrics, among them zibe-
lines and camel's hair weaves, show-
ing mixtures of two or three contrast-
ing colors, with a heavy mohair natte
over-plaid as the distinguishing fea-
ture of some of the samples. These
goods are fashioned into the most
modish coat-and-skirt suits for street
wear.
The reign of the shirt waist is su-

preme,and there are all kinds of these
attractive and practical garments,
but the smartest girls wear very sim-
ple waists, with no trimming save the
conventional embroidery.
Embroideries of all kinds continue

in vogue, and gowns, bodices, wraps,
and indeed, everything else bear this
stamp of good style. The old-fash-
ioned eyelet embroidery forms a smart
trimming for the simple little cloth
blouse in some delicate tint worn over
a silk slip of contrasting color or
white.
This is undeniably a button season,

and buttons big, small and medium-
sized are extensively used as trim-
ming as well as for their original pur-
pose of fastening garments.
There seems to be no reaction as

yet from pendent trimmings, and
there are braids, motifs and galons
innumerable. Fringes of all sorts are
shown, though those of jet and pail-
lettes are perhaps better accepted
than any other, and they are charm-
ingly used on black and white frocks
of sheer fabrics.-From The Delin-
eator for January.

Economy is Wealth.
Clean your old clothes with Lum

Tam Clothes Cleaner. It removes
grease spots from all kinds of fabrics.
Soiled coat collar cleaned to look like
new. Large bottles only 15c. Manu-
factured at McKellip's Drug Store,
Taneytown, Md.

Unexpected.
This story ()I a young man who

found something better than the soli-
tude of melancholy thoughts by the
sad sea waves is given as a fact. Vbile
enjoying merry Margate he made time
acquaintance of a young lady to whom
he paid many attentions. Matters pro-
gressed with such seriousness and ra-
pidity that the young man when he
came back to town immediately made
bold to present himself to the young
lady's father to ask his consent and
blessing on their marriage. It was then
that he found himself face to face
with his tailor, to whom he owed long
arrears of unpaid bills.-London An-
swers.

Laxative Bromo uinine
Cures a Cold in One Day, Grip in 2 Days

THE HALL 0-F FAME.

Dr. William Rimpau, the noted Ger-
man plant breeder, has just died at
Sch ustadt.
Professor Filbert Roth, who holds the

thair of forestry in the University of
Michigan, has been elected forest
wardm or the state.
Dr. Carlos 3. Findlay of Havana,

well known for his work on yellow fe-
ver, has been elected president of the
American Public Health association.
J. Pierpont Morgan has presented a

handsome residence to his daughter,
Mrs. Herbert L. Satterlee, located at
Thirty-sixth street and Park avenue,
New York city.
If General A. W. Greely, chief signal

officer of the unity, has one fad it is
Alaska. lie is now bending all his ef-
forts to have a cable established from
Sitka, Alaska, to N'aldes.
Rear Admiral Sir Charles Drury, who

recently took the place of Admiral Sir
John Fisher as second lord of the ad-
miralty, is a Canadian. His wife is a
daughter of Mr. Whitehead of torpedo
fame and aunt of' Princess Bismarck.
The Rev. Thomas D. McLean, pastor

of the Union Congregational church,
Ludlow, Mass., has resigned and will
become a real estate agent. He says
that on his present salary, $1,000 a
year, he is tumble to make provision
for his old age.
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Rider of

Cheshire Harbor, Mass., each of whom
is seventy-two years old, are very vigor-
ous and active for persons of their age,
and the other day they walked to the
summit of Greylock mountain and
back to their home.
Governor William H. Hunt, who, it

Is reported, may soon resign his office
In Porto Rico, is a native of New Or-
leans and is a son of William Henry
Hunt, who was a member of Garfield's
cabinet and later minister to Russia.
Governor Hunt is not yet fifty years
old.

GERMAN GLEANINGS.

Although there lias been a diminu-
tion in recent years in the number of
the blind in Prussia, it is still over 21,-
000.
In a recent after dinner speech the

chancellor of the German empire said
that next year 750 years will have
elapsed since the first mention of the
Von Billow family.
The latest novelty in advertisements

in Berlin is a handsome placard placed
in the electric cars bearing the names
of a number of firms and in the center
an ornamental clock.

'1'lle popularity of Germany's railway
minister, Herr Budd°, is illustrated by
the fact that nearly 20,000 laboring
men bought Ids latest portrait, a lith-
ograph costing 15 cents.
It is asserted that the savings bank

system is more highly developed in
Berlin than in any other civilized city.
There are twelve of these banks, with
ninety-lour branches, and in the prin-
cipal building 6,000 persons are on
some days attended to in six hours.

SEND US
A COW,
Steer, Bull or Horse
hide, Calf skin, Dog
skin, or any other kind
of hide or skin, and let
us tan it with the hair
on, soft, light, odorless
and moth-proof, for robe,
rug, coat or gloves.
But first get our Catalogue,

giving prices, and our shipping
tags and instructions, so as to
avoid mistakes. We also buy
raw furs and ginseng.
TRU CROSBY FRISIAN FUR COM7ANY,

116 Alin Street, kochester, N. Y.

Why He Was Promoted,

He watched the clock.
He was always grumbling.
He was always behind-hand.
He had no iron in his blood.
He was willing, but unfitted.
He didn't believe in himself.
He was stung by a bad book.
His stock excuse was "I forgot.
He asked too many questions.
He wasn't ready for the next step
He didn't put his heart in his work.
He learned nothing from his blun-

ers.
He felt that he was above his posi-

tion.
He chose his friends among his in-

feriors.
He was content to be a second-rate

man.
He did not think it worth while to

learn how.
He never dared to act on his own

judgment.
He ruined his ability by half doing

things.
He tried to make "bluff" take the

place of ability.
He thought he must take amuse-

ment every evening.
Familiarity with slipshod methods

paralyzed his ideal.
He thought it was clever to use

coarse and profane language.
He was ashamed of his parents be-

cause they were old-fashioned.
He imitated the habits of men who

could stand more than he could.
He did not learn that the best part

of his salary was not in his pay enve-
lope.-From Success.

Fight Will Be Bitter.
Those who will persist in closing their
ear against the continual recommen-
dation of Dr. King's New Discovery
for Consumption, will have a long and
bitter fight with their troubles, if not
ended earlier by fatal terminal :on.
Read what T. R. Beal, of Beal, Miss.
has to say: "Last fall my wife had
every symptom of consumption. She
took Dr. King's New Discovery after
everything else had failed. Improve-
ment came at once and four bottles
entirely cured her. Guaranteed by
R. S. McKinney, Druggist. Price 50e,
and $1.00. Trial bottles free.

-

A Test.
"I shan't call again."
"Why not?"
"Oh, she isn't accustotned to good

society."
"Are you sure?"
"Positive. I told her only a few of

our minor scandals, and anybody could
see she was horrified. Indeed, she
scarcely tried to conceal it."-Detroit
Free Press.

Ito Danger.
"Although I have granted you this

Interview." said the pompous new of-
ficeholder, "I don't want people to
think I'm in the habit of talking for
publication."
"They won't." replied the reporter,

"when they see these remarks in
print."-Exchange.

The Lone Star State.
Down in Texas at Yoakum, is a big

dry goods firm of which Mr. J. H.
Haller is the head. Mr. Haller on
one of his trips East to buy goods
said to a friend who was with him in
the palace car, "Here, take one of
these Little Early Risers upon retir-
ing and you will be Ull early in the
morning feeling good." For the
"dark brown" taste, headache and
that logy feeling DeWitt's Little Ear-
ly Risers are the best pills to use.
Sold by J. McKellip, Taneytown, Md.

Custom's Reprehensible Work.
"Custom made pants," soliloquized

the professor, observing a sign in a
clothier's window. "Did it? Well. cus•
tom was in mighty small business

fATH5„

Five Physicians had done their best to cure Jamas Wilkes, of Dillon,S. C., who had one of the most terrible cases of RHEUMATISM onrecord. They all failed until one doctor prescribed-

IT CURED HELPLESS CRIPPLE.
114r. Wilkes writes in the course of a long letter, dated August 18, 1902:"My legs were drawn back until my feet touched my hips. I was as helpless as a babyfor nearly 12 months. The muscles of my arrns and legs were hard and shriveled up. Isuffered death many times over. Was treated by six different physicians in McColl,Dillonand Marion, but none of them could dune any good, until or. J. P. Ewing, of Dillon, toldme to try your RHEUMACIDE. I began to take it, and before the first bottle was used upI began to get better. I used 51 bottles and was completely cured."Dr. J. P. Ewing confirms Mr. Wilkes' statement in every particular.

FREE TRIAL BOTTLE SENT ON APPLICATION TO
BOBBITT CHEMICAL CO., PROPRIETORS, BALTIMORE, MD

FARM AND STOCK BOOK.
A Farmer's Encyclopedia of Valuable In-

formation. Call and See it.
We have a special offer on what

seems to us to be a good "Farm and
Stock" book, providing we can dis-
pose of twenty-five or more copies.
As we cannot well use it as a pre-
mium for new subscribers, on account
of the weight of the beok and the
cost of sending same by mail, we have
concluded to offer it to any subscriber
of the RECORD, old or new, at the
small cost of $1.00 for the book.
We will therefore receive orders for

"Magner's Farm and Stock Book"
until January 1. 1904, and in case the
twenty-five copies are subscribed for
at $1.00, they will be delivered, dur-
ing January, at this office. It is
probable that we can deliver the work
free of charge, to Union Bridge, Lin-
wood, Uniontown and other nearby
points.

A sample copy may be examined
at the RECORD office. It contains
925 pages, 6x9 inches, and is about 4
Inches thick; binding, green back
and corners, with red sides. It treats
of how to doctor horses, cattle, sheep,
hogs and poultry; how to train and
care for anhuale; all about dairying
and poultry raising; growing fruit
trees and vegetation of all kinds; fer-
tilizers and food values; household
subjects, etc„ etc. Call and examine
it for yourself-ii you need it, it is
very cheap at $1.00.
Only subscribers-old or new-to

the RECORD, can purchase the work
at this price, and, while we consider
it a valuable book for the farmer, we
prefer that only those who first see it,
give their orders.

Rural Delivery Notes
At the national convention of rural

mail carriers in Chicago there were
In attendance delegates representing
17,000 rural letter carriers, who daily
supply 12,000,000 country residents
with mail. They travel 500,000 miles
every day, their routes covering two-
thirds of the best farming districts of
America.
Postmaster General Payne recently

ruled that all free delivery routes now
established will be continued, including
those which do not serve 100 patrons.
A rural mail carrier in Indiana re-

cently purchased a light automobile
for $600 and is now enabled to cover
his route in two hours and a half in-
stead of taking the whole day, as for-

Ten Cent Corn Killer
Removes Corns and Bunions with-

out Pain. Gives no trouble. Makes
the feet comfortable. Spend ten cents
and try it J McKellip, Druggist.

Not the Same.
"Both of niss grandparents on my

mother's side were nonagenarians."
said Mrs. Oldcastle.
"Is that so?" replied her hostess.

"My folks was all Baptists, but Josiah
comes from a Methodist fa mily."-Clii-
ca go Record-Herald.

Woman and Business.
Cashier- Madst in. you can give us

your notes for the amount you owe
3Eadain-01' notrrse. but I tell you

right 110W 1 110VPI' shall be able to No
them.-Detroit Prep Pssss.

Early Risers
THE FAMOUS LITTLE PILLS.

For quick relief from Biliousness,
Sick Headache, Torpid Liver, Jaun-
dice, Dizziness, and all.troubles aris-
ing from an inactive or sluggish liver,
DeWitt's Little Early Risers are un-
equalled.
They act promptly and never gripe.

They are so dainty that i t is a pleasure
to take them. One to two act as a
mild laxative; two or four act as a
pleasant and effective cathartic. They
are purely vegetable and absolutely
harmless. They tonic the liver.

PREPARED ONLY BY

E. C. DeWitt & Co., Chicago

For Sale by J. MCKellIp.

Hering's Department Store
elliesinessitisTes=!F-nrasr..d.132E...--.S:311MBEllE11V..inEs=1:77-1.1

To the Children!
Santa Claus will be here in al! his glory, from

to-day until Christmas Eve. He will have his head-
quarters with us, and has brought lots of presents
for all. Make your wish known to him, and he
will help you decide what to buy.

Watch for Old Santa on Thursday.
He will take his favorite drive around the town,

at 3 o'clock, and return to the store, where he will
give you a present. Don't forget the hour and the
present, as he will have presents for all, both old
and young.

A Handsomely Dressed Doll to be
given Away on Christmas Eve.

This is a fine jointed Doll, 34 inches high and has natural
hair,

REAL VALUE, $20.00.
With every cash purchase of Twenty-five Cents we will

give you a ticket, which entitles you to a chance in the Doll.
The Doll will be on exhibition to-day in our Window.

CHAS, E. HERING, Westminster, Md,
1111111111.111111111111MIMMUMMINNSIMM-4.

THE

THE NECESSARY MAGAZINE
IN THE PRESIDENTIAL YEAR
The Review of Reviews is often called a

necessity, in recognition of its usefulness in keeping
readers "up with the times."

In Presidential election years the REVIEW
OF REVIEWS is more than ever "the necessary
magazine." Everybody wants to be truly and quickly
informed about this or that public question that has
forged to the front; to know about the new candi-
dates and personal factors in politics, to have a com-
plete picture at hand of the current movement of
history.

In Dr. Shaw's editorials, in its authentic and timely con-
tributed articles, in its brilliant character sketches, in its conden-
sations and reviews of all the important articles of other magazines,
and in its hundred a month of valuable portraits, witty cartoons,
and interesting views, the REVIEW OF REVIEWS gives the
much desired news of the world's and cur cwn progress. "The
World under a Field-glass " is the way one subscriber describer it.

hlen In public life, like President Theodore Roosevelt. the
members of Congress, and the great captains of industry, who
rrtsast keep "up with the times," intelligent Incr. and Yr ows .. all
over America, have decided it is "indispensable."

25c. a copy, $2.50 a year
THE REVIEW OF REVIEWS CO.

13 Astor Place, New York

Holiday Bargains
IN

Clothing, Hats, Shoes and Underwear!
Our Claims for Your Trade comprise

Superior Q-ualities,
olijsrve Tfp-to-date Styles,

arid_ Riglit Prices_

"WE ARE IT"
ON Ladies' and Children's Cloaks and Furs.

To insure the buying public who visit us, that we mean what we say, we
offer for inspection, our large line, and quote prices on a few of our goods;-

Men's&Youths'Trousers
Nice Dress Pants, price ranges from

$1.25 to $4.00.
An immense line of Corduroys at

special prices. We give you a good,
well made and lined pair of Cordu-
roys, really worth $2.50, for

$1.79.
A better grade, worth $8.50, for

$2.39.
Knee Cord Pants for Boys, worth

from 75e to $1.25; at

39c, 69c and 89c.

CLOTHING. SHOES.
A good Knock About Suit for Men,

really worth $5.00 at

$3.48.
A better value $8.00 Suit, at

$4.90.
A nice Dress Suit in black or mix-

tures, Gray, Brown, etc., worth $10.00
at

$7.25.
An extra fine suit for dress wear,

made and finished in high grade
Tailor style from

$8.50 to $15.00.

Men's Overcoats.
We offer a $6.00 Coat for

$4.00.
A better grade really worth $8.00

for

$4.75.
A fine line Raglans, made in up-to-

date style, gray, blue and blacks from

$7.50 to $15.00,
worth the money.

Youth's Suits.
In Youth's Suits and Overcoats we

offer you great values from

$2.50 to $10.00.
Fine line of Children's Clothing,

sizes 3 to 8 years.

Shoes of guaranteed make.
The price we charge is less than
others for like quality and style.

Ladies' Lace or Button Shoes,
patent and kid tips,regular price
$1.35; our price, 98c.

Ladies' Vici Kid, which
would be cheap at $1.75; we
sell at $1.25.

Ladies' hand-welt selected
kid skin, the newest lasts,$3.00
value; our price, $1.98.

Misses' and Children's Shoes,
from 25c to $1.35.

Men's Shoes, worth $1.25, at
98c. Men's Satin Calf $1.75,
at $1.25. Vici Kid, $2.25 at
$1.50. Box Calf, $3.00 at
$2.00, and $3.50 at $2.50.

In Vici Kid and Box Calf,
we have excellent wearing stock
made up in the latest styles:
costs you anywhere else $3.50,
our price, $2.50.

Gum Boots and Rubbers at
the lowest prices.

UNDERWEARI&C.
We are offering from our im-

mense stock of Underwear, a
heavy fleeced Shirt, 50c value.
for 39c; 35c value for 22c.
A fine line of Men's Dress

Shirts, at 39c.
Our stock of Neckwear is

complete and Up-to-date.

HATS ! HATS!
They are all new, and in the

latest shapes direct from the
manufacturers.

Hoping the friends we have gained in the past will bring their friendsand do business, we are
Yours for Business,

. The Baltimore Clothing House,

7'

- _
ble Ittsolve.

"I wish you would eat the things I!'
Cook for you, George. dear."
"Of course. darling. I have often told

you I would die to make you happy."-/
Cincinnati Commercial Tribune.

Appetite poor? Bowels con- 6stipated? It's your liver
A.yer's Pills are liver pills.

Dizzy?

Want your moustache or beard a
beautiful brown or rich black? Use

BUCIflaRgilaillIS Dye
50 cts. cf dru7gists er C. P. Hall &Co., Nashua,N.H

WESTERN MARYLAND R. R.
MAIN LINE.

Schedule In etrect October 11th., 1903.

Read down STATIONS. Read Up.
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Additional trains leave Baltimore for Un-ion Bridge and Intermediate Stations at 10.12a. in., and 2.25, 6.15 and 11.25 p. m., and leaveUnion Bridge for Baltimore and Intermedi-ate Stations at 4.48, 5.25 as d 620 a. in., and12.55 p. mc., daily, except Sunday.Sundays only-leave Baltimore for UM,. nBridge and Intermediate Stations at 9.35 a.in., and 3.00 p. in. Leave Union Bridge at6.45 and 8.30 a. in., and 4.00 p. in., for Balti-more and Intermediate Stations.

Flaltimore & Cumberland Valley ft. R.
Leave Hagerstown for Snippensburg andIntermediate Stations at 11.00 a. in., andand 7.0, p. nt. For Chambes sburg 6.30 a. in.Leave Shippensburg for Hagerstown andIntermediate Stations at 6.00 a, m., and 4.55p. in. Leave Chambersburg 1.45 p. m.

Trains via Altenwald Cut-off.
Leave Hagerstown for Chambersburg andIntermediate Stations at 3.20 p.
Leave Cnambersburg for Hagerstown andIntermediate Stations at 7.47 p. m.

Leave Rocky Ridge for Rmmitsburg at 8.26and 10.36 a. in., and 3.31 and 6.37 p. in. LeaveEmmitsburg for Rocky Ridge at 7.50 and 9.55a. in., and 2.55 arid 4.50 p.
Leave Bruceville for Frederick at b.3b,9.36 and 10.40 a. in.. and 4.45 and 6.30 p.

Leave Brucoville for Columbia Littlestown
and Taneytown at 9.47 a. ni., and 3.45 p.
Leave Is rederick for Baltimore at 7.50 a .roand 3.00 and 4.55 p.m.

Connections at amerry Kan. W. Va.
B. ess; 0. Passenger trains leave Cherry Hun

for Cumberland and intermediate points.daily, at 8.55a. m.: Chicago Express, daily, at1.14 p. in.; Chicago Express, daily, at 8.64 p.m.
* Daily. All others daily, except Suittla,N



TANEYTOWN LOCAL COLUMN.
Current Items of Local News, of Special

Interest to Home Readers.

Misses Josephine and Mary Rein-

dollar returned home from school, on

Thursday evening, for the Christmas

vacation.

Dr. C. Binee left on Thursday eve-

ning, for Steubenville, Ohio, where

his sister, Mrs. M. B. Scarborough, is

seriously ill.

This has been harvest week for the

ice storers. Houses have been pretty

generally filled, and the quality of

the ice is of the finest.

Mr. and Mrs. John C. Crouse, of

Hagerstown, are visiting the parents

of both-Mr. and Mrs. Milton Crouse

and Mr. and Mrs. Shank.

Mrs. Margaret Coombs is ill with a

case of bronchial pneumonia. She is

being attended by her mother-in-law,

Mrs. John Coombs, of Linwood.

Rev. Charles Shaffer, of Thunnont,

will preach in the Reformed church,

of Taneytown, Md., this coming Sun-

day, both morning and evening.

The Christmas entertainment of

the Taneytown Presbyterian church,

will be held on Monday evening, Dec.

28th., at 7 p. me to which all are cor-

dially invited.

G. Albert Rapp has been re-employ-

ed as head painter in Reindollar's

coach works, and will begin work in

about a month. Mr. Rapp has many

friends here, and his return will be

welcomed.

January 1st., is coming, and with it

the close of our special offers for 'new

subscribers, as set forth on third page.

Those of our present subscribers who

desire to send the RF:CORD to some

relative or friend, should do so now.

The P. 0. S. of A. will hold an

election of officers, a mixed program

and watch meeting, on Thursday

evening, Dec. 31st. 0. Parker Baker,

a well known Baltimore attorney,will

deliver an address on the occasion.

Twenty five more of the Cook Books

have been sent us for sale, therefore,

those who desire them, can be sup-

plied. Probably ten rails could not

be supplied last week, as we then had

none on hand. When this lot is gone

we will not have any more.

Stockholders of the RECORD are

again requested to turn in their old

stock certificates and have them re

placed by new ones. The latter are

very handsome specimens of litho-

graphed work, in colors,and no charge

is made for the exchange.

It is predicted that the selling price

of the best coal oil will soon be 20c a

gallon, or even higher. Scarcity of

the crude petroleum is said to be the

cause, in connection with an increas-

ed demand. It is thought that the

Texas oil field will have to be drawn

on, in the near future.

The Stock Book order is likely to be

sent, as we already have about half

enough Of the books engaged. Call

at our office and see the sample vol-

ume. If you have no work of the

kine, $1 Invested in ISIagners Stock

Book will likely be profitable to you.

In any case, the chance will not be

presented again.

Once in a gi eat while the REcoRD,

publishes the weight of a hog, when

there is something unusual in con-

nection with the fact. One recently

killed by V. J. Clousher, of this dis-

trict, certainly merits mention, as it

tipped the scales at 773 pounds, and,

as far as heard from, was the heaviest

killed in this county this year.

Earl Chrisemore, of Gratis, Ohio, is

visiting his step-brother,Hickman W.

Snider, and aunts, Mrs. S. I. Slick

and Mrs. Wm. Whitmore. He will

also visit his aunt, Mrs. Wm. Boring,

at Mayberry, and uncle Wm. A. Sni-

der, at Harney, and other relatives.

We wish Mr. Chrieemore a pleasant

time, as it is his first visit East among

his mother's relatives.

The Lutheran Sunday School will

hold their Christmas entertainment

in the church, Christmas Eve. The

program will consist of various exer-

cises and recitations by the children,

concluding with the singing of the

Cantata, "The Coming of the King"

by the choir. No admission will be

charged, but a silver collection is

asked.

Taneytown Camp No. 7965, Modern

Woodmen of America, elected the fol-

lowing officers for the ensuing year,

at their meeting on December 4th.;

Consul, John S. Bower; adviser, Dr.

G. W. Deinruit; banker, Prof, H. K.

Barbe; clerk, John J. Reid; escort, J.

Thomas Wentz; watchman, A. L.

Morelock; guard, John H. Hilerbrick;

camp physician, Dr. C. W. Weaver;

managers, S. H. Little, Chas. G.

Brown and T. Delaney Eckenrode,

Compound Syrup White Pine
and Tar.

A pleasant, prompt remedy for
Coughs and Colds. Price 25c. Sold
at McKellip's Drug Store, Taney-
town, Md.

Pension List Decreasing.

Secretary of Interior Hitchcock in
his annual report quoting the com-
missioner of pensions declares that
"in ten years the pension system will
cease to be noticed as a burden to the
people of the United States."
With a mass of figures he shows the

steady increase iu pension until the
maximum was reached. Now he be-
lieves the tide has turned and the ex-
penditures for this cause will gradual-
ly fall off each succeeding year.
"The pensioners on the rolls June

30, 1903, are classified as follows, viz;
"Revolutionary War-Widows, 2;

daughters, 3.
"War of 1812-Survivors, 1; widows,

1115.
"Indian Wars-Survivors, 1565;wid-

ows, 3169.
"Mexican War-Survivors, 5964;

widows, 7910.
"Civil War.--(ieneral Laws-Army

invalids, 254,969; army widows. 113,928;
navy invalids, 4142; navy widows,
2221; army nurses, 624.
"Civil War, Act of June 27, 1890-

Army invalids, 427.711; army widows,
155,249; navy invalids, 16,010; navy
widows, 6992.
"War With Spain-Army invalids,

8798; army widows, 3488; navy in-
valids, 4e2; navy widows, 174.
"Regular Establishment-Invalids,

9170; widows, 2839.
"Total 996,545.
"The commissioner estimates that

the death rate among the pensioners
for the present fiscal year will be
about 45,000, and the losses to the
pension roll from other causes will be
about 6000.

A Costly Mistake.

Blunders are sometimes very expen-
sive. Occasionally life itself is the
price of a mistake, but you'llnever be
be wrong if you take Dr. King's New
Life Pills for Dyspepsia, Dizziness,
Headache, Liver or Bowel troubles.

Reciprocity With Cuba Passed.

Washington, Dec. 16.-By the de-
cisive Vote of 57 to 18 the Senate to-
day passed the bill carrying into
effect the reciprocity treaty with
Cuba. The final vote came at the
close of a day marked by a debate
which, while at all times animated,
was never acrimonious.
The principal speeches were made

by Mr. Spooner (Rep., Wis.) for the
bill and by Mr. Bailey (Dem., Texas)
against it. In his remarks Mr. Bailey
referred to the recent agreement of
the democratic caucus to stand solid-
ly ou party questions, and warned
the republicans that in the future
they could not depend on straggling
democratic votes in support of repub-
lican party measures, regardless of
whether they were or were not in ac-
cord with democratic doctrine.
The bill passed carries into execu-

tion the treaty between the United
States and Cuba which was ratified
last March. The treaty provides for
a reduction of 20 per cent from the
rates of duty under the Dingley law
on all articles imported into the
United States from Cuba and a vary-
ing reduction of from 20 to 40 per
cent from the established Cuban duty
on articles imported into Cuba from
the United States.

Why He was a Debtor.

A local preacher, at the conclusion
of one of his sermons, said, "Let all
in the house who are peeing their
debts stand up. Instantly every man,
women and child, with one exception,
rose to their feet. The preacher seat-
ed them and said, "Now, every man
not paying his debts stand up." The
exception noted, a careworn, hungry
looking individual, clothed in his last
summer's suit, slowly assumed a per-
pendicular position. "Bow is it, my
friend," asked the minister, "that
you are the only man not to meet his
obligations?" "I am running a news-
paper," he meekly answered, "and
the brethren here who just stood up
are my subscribers, and"-"Let us
pray," exclaimed the minister.

Kodol Dyspepsia Cure.

Digests all classes of food, tones and
strengthens the stomach and digestive

organs. Cures Dyspepsia, Indiges-
tion, Stomach Troubles, and makes
rich red blood, health and strength.

Kodol Dyspepsia Cure rebuilds worn-

out tissues, purifies, strengthens and
sweetens the stomach. Gov. G. W.
Atkinson, of W. Va., says; '•I have

used a number of bottles of Kodol

Dyspepsia Cure and have found it to

be a very effective and, indeed, a

powerful remedy for stomach ail-

ments. I recommend it to my friends."

Sold by J. McKellip, Taneytown, Md.

The Farmer and His Help.

The Western farmhand has to be

treated with the same tender consid-
eration as the Eastern housemaid. A

Warren county farmer, who, like
most other Missouri agriculturists,has
found farm-hands hard to get and
harder to keep, has made out a set of
rules which, as the Marthaville Rec-
ord thinks, should bring hands out

of the woods:
"Wages will be $6 a day. Breakfast

will be served in bed. Working hours

will be from 10 a. m. to 2 p. in. All
heavy work is to be done by the boss.

Cigars furnished free. Any hand
working the entire season can have

the farm."

Use Maryland Stock Powder

And save money. For Horses and

Cattle that will not thrive on regular

food; it will prove of immense advan-

tage. Manufactured at McKellip's

Drug Store, Taneytown, Md.

In the Beginning.

"Which did de Lord make first,

Brudder Johnson, de hen or de egg 'I"

"De hen, ob kose-de egg comes

from de hen."
"Yais; but de hen comes from de

egg, too."
"Now, see yer, Brudder Jefferson-

ef de Lord bad made de egg fust, he'd

had to make a incubator to hatch it,

a sawmill to get de wood fo' de in-

cubator, a tin mine fo' de tin, a win-

der-glass factory fo' de glass, a cotton

plant fo' de cotton battin', a steam-

heatin' plant fo' de heat, an' a drug

store fo' a thermometer to tell de
tempeeture, besides getting de per-

mission o' some welkin' delegate to

operate dem industries, an' takin'

chances on de egg hatchin' at dat.

No, Brudder Jefferson, de Lord dun

simply make de hen fuet, an Ah reck-

on he didn't make a colored man fo'

a year or two after."

Wanted No Wages,

"Do you know the wages of gin?"

asked the dominie sternly of Johnnie,

who was busily tying a can to a dog's

tail.
"Is dis a sin?" queried John without

looking up.
"It certainly is."
"Well, I don't want no wages fer dis.

I'm doin' it for fun."-Houston Post.

Putting It Off.

Tess-He proposed to me today, and

he was so impatient! He wanted me

to marry him right away. But I was

not to be hurried.
Jess-So you put him off, eh?
Tess-Yes. indeed. I told him he'd

have to wait until tornorrow.-Phila-

delphia Press.

Where Diogenes Was Foolish.

Potter-Yoe have heard of Diogenes

going about with a lantern searching

for an honest man?
Mrs. Potter-Bigger fool he! Honest

men are pot to be found on the street

at night; they are et home with their

families.-Boston Transcript.

The Song's Fate.

Patience-He wrote a song he thought

was going to live.
Patrice-And did It?
"No. The first person he heard sing

It murdered it."-Yonkers Statesman.

He Knew That,

"Do you think," inquired the inquisi-

tive man, "that a college education

pays?"
"Well," replied the man who bad just

paid a tuition bill for his son, "I'll bet

It pays the college."-Pbiladelphla Ledg-

er.

Raids and Rheumacide.

An advertisement for rheumatism

going the rounds urges the reader to
"get at the joints from the inside."
The police method is to get at ;the
joints by smashing the beck door.-
Baitimore Sun.

He Was Hight.

Maud - Generally speaking, women

are-
He (interrupting)-Yes, they are.

Maud-Are what?
Ie - Generally speaking. - Boston

Herald.
-se•

He must be a thorough fool who car

PRIMITIVE TREES.

They Dear the Kind of Apples That

Adam Used to Ent.

One of the most curious apple or-

chards in the world is undoubtedly

that at the Arnold arboretum. Harvard

university's great tree museum near

Boston. It bears only primitive apples,

the living representatives of the an-

cestors of the ordinary round, red ap-

ple with which every American is

familiar, and there are sonic forty or

more different varieties of these. They

grow on shrubs and small trees that

belong very far back in the past-so

far that some one of them is undoubt-

edly very like the tree whose fruit

brought discord into the garden of

Eden.
These primitive trees, most of which

came originally from various coun-

tries of the old world, are grown at

the arboretum for purposes of scien-

tific study. They have, however, a

very practical place in modern arbori-

culture, a good example being the use

that has been made lately of specimens

from the collection by the Canadian

agricultural experiment stations at Ot-

tawa and at Indian Head, far up in

the Northwest Territories, where the

necessity for apple trees hardy enough

to withstand the rigors of long, severe

winters has become very apparent.

The ordinary varieties developed in

England. France and the United States

are hopeless for such purposes, but

fortunately the Siberian apples, with

their juicy little yellow and red fruit,

which in many cases grow no bigger

than a small blueberry. give every

promise of doing much better, and In

these the arboretum is particularly

rich.
The real importance of these little

Siberian apples as a factor in the fruit

growing industry lies in their uses for

grafting. A farmer in the northwest

or even Alaska, which is known to

have agricultural possibilities. can set

them out, wait until they are of good

size and then upon the original stock

graft almost any variety of fairly

hardy apple with a reasonable assur-

ance of a good crop of the larger, more

delicate fruit.

Coalless Switzerland.

With a population of 3,000,000 Swit-

zerland is without any coal supply of

her ow-n. None of her rivers is navi-

gable, and rill her coal imports have

to be brought in by rail, which makes

it very expensive. Her coal bill is

about $12,500,000 a year.

In order to make her outlay for fuel

as economical as possible the govern-

ment has decided to establish a federal

testing station, attached to the leading

institution for technical instruction at

Zurich. At this station every kind of

fuel used in the little republic is to be

scientifically tested to determine its

exact heat producing value, which

will be made known to the public

through periodical publications by the

government It is intended to reform

the whole coal trade by substituting

heat producing value for weight as the

basis of its price per toe.
Our consul at Zurich, in reporting

this scheme, states that its originator

is an American, Dr. E. J. Coustam,

from New York, at present professor

of chemistry in the Swiss Federal

Polytechnic.

New Zealand Shipping Laws.

A new set of shipping regulations re-

cently formulated in New Zealand

gives proof of the maternal care with

which the government looks after the

welfare of the people. Every seagoing

vessel that cain be controlled by the lo-

cal authority must for the future carry

a boat or raft fully fitted up with pro-

visions for use in cruse of accident.

Provision is to be made for a supply of

fresh water and of beef, biscuits, choc-

olate, tabloids and lime juice and also

of fishing lines and hooks and safety

matches. So many desperate tragedies

have occurred around the New Zealand

coast from time to time after ship-

wrecks through the difficulty of get-

ting living necessaries Into the boats in

the rush and excitement of escaping

that the new regulation in this regard

seems to be a wise precaution. It is

noteworthy that neither rum nor to-

bacco is included in the Items of this

novel "manifest."

Climatic Cures.

The influence of climatic conditions
in the cure of consumption is very
much overdrawn. The poor patient,
and the rich patient, too,can do much
better at home by proper attention to
food digestion, and a regular use of
German Syrup. Free expectoration
in the morning is made certain by
German Syrup, so is a good night's
rest and the absence of that weaken-
ing cough and debilitating eight
sweat. Restless nights and the ex-
haustion due to coughing, the great-
est danger and dread of the consump-
tive, can be prevented or stopped by
taking German Syrup liberally and
regularly. Should you be able to go
to a warmer clime, you will find that
of the thotmands of cousumptives
there, the few who are benefited and
regain strength are those who use
German Syrup. Trial bottles, 25c:
regular size, 75c.

He Obeyed Instructions.

A prominent racing man tells the fol-

lowing story on himself;
His jockey fell ill on the eve of an

important race and left him without a

rider for the horse which he had en-

tered for the event. In looking about

for a substitute he decided that his

stable boy, who was thoroughly famil-

iar with Spitfire's ways. would fill the

hill very ecceptably.
"Now, year must be eareeee" be

warned him, "to use Arizona as a

pacer. He is a wonder and will lead

the track. Follow him closely until

Just before the finish. Don't pass him

under any circumstances until you get

within a few lengths of the line. Then

let Spitfire out for all you're worth."

The capitalist paused In his recital

and turned his cigar meditatively in his

fingers.
"Well, did he obey your instruc-

tions?" asked one of his listeners.

"Yes," answered the owner, "to the

letter. He kept just behind Arizona

until they were almot at the

line, and then lie spurted a head in

great shape, but unfortunately there

Were four horses ahead of Arizeneees-
Harper's Weekly.

Beware of the Soft Voice.

"I hain't Magill no men by de way

he talks. l'ze had a man yell Me outer

his co'nfield an' run me half a. mile an'

afterwards present me wid two dozen

ears, an' I'ze bad a man talk so soft an'

sweet dat it brung tears to my eyes an'

den charge me po per cent interest on
money loaned on de timely sewin' ma-
chine."-Detroit Free Press.

<77,

Free Cure for Sick Headache.

Chamberlain's Stomach and Live
Tablens are a certain cure for sic
headache. If taken as soon as tin.
first indication of the disease appear
they will prevent the attacia Get a
free sample at R. S. McKinneyei dru
store and give them a trial.
Get a free sample of Chamberlain'

Stomach and Liver Tablets at R. S
McKinney's drug store. They ar
easier to take and more pleasant ir

effect than pills. Then their use i

not followed by constipation as is of-

!!"

CilPe•e,

4,tg%
6o different games-all new
-one in each package of

Lion Coffee
at your Grocer's.

Luck Favored Him

Barnes-Do you ever meet Stryker

nowadays?
Howes-Yes. I saw him day before

yesterday, but I didn't have any talk

with him.
Barnes-You are not on bad terms

with him?
Howes-Oh. no. I saw him first,

that's all.- Boston Transcript.

A Dad Vault.

She - She's really too young to go

shopping alone.
He-Yes, she is rather impressiona-

ble.
She-How do you mean?
Ile-She's liable to get excited and

buy something.-Philadelphin

A Victim of Providence.

"Sheriff sold you out o' house au'

bonier
"Ole yes; but Providence fixed him."
"Pro v idente
"Yes; hurvicane I) owed the house

down t we minutes after he bad levied

On it!"-Atlanta Constitution.

Bunkoed.

CobwIgger-1 thought I gave you
money the other day to buy Christnia9
presents for your friends?
Mrs. Coliwigger-1 know you did, my

dear; but the things I bought are so
lovely I've decided to keep them for
myself.-Smart Set.

Special Notices.
-----

Short advertisements will be inserted un-
der this heading at 5o. per line each Issue,
counting seven words to the line. No charge
under 10c. Cash in advance.

'WANTED.-Eggs, 30e; Chickens,

8C; Squabs, 28c to 30c; old pigeons, 20c

to 25e; Chickens, Calves and Game
wanted-must be delivered not later

than Tuesday evening. All kinds of

Furs wanted.-SCHWARTZ'S Produce.

Milton Fisher, Manager.

A LITTLE LATE, but still ahead!
I'm busy, but will take care of all the
patronage you can give use. Still

have a few handsome pictures and
frames; fine for Holiday or Wedding
Presents. Come in and look thew
over and see the new Photo Cards.
Take a glance at the new Collodion
Art Panels and Collodio Carbon Art
Folders in sample case as you pass by.

Latest thing out. If you wish to sit
for Photos, pay no attention to the
weather; have had the beet of results
from sittings made while snow was
falling.-ZEPP'S Art Studio, Taney-

town, Md. it

MILLINERY.-To close out we
make a special cut one half price on
all Trimmed Hats.-WEANT et KOONS.

TWO GREAT powers on earth,
Uncle Sam's, Fairbanks Morse Gaso-
line Engine.-Latter sold by D. W.
GARNER, Taneytown, Md.

COATS AND FURS.-We have a
large lot of Ladies' and Children's
Coats and Furs, bought at a big sacri-
fice, and will sell at Wholesale price.
-N. H. KIRSSIN. 12422t.

RECEIVED another car of choice
yellow ear corn. Hadn't you better
fill your cribs now, as the prices will
surely get much higher.-TANEY-
TOWN ELEVATOR CoSal'Aese.

FREE I-A pair of Hanover Gloves
given free with every Blanket or Robe
sold from now until Jan. 1, 1904. Buy
your Blankets and Robes and get a
Christmas present free,at CHAS. E. H.
SHRINER'S.

SHOE mending and shoe repairing
of all kinds promptly done at my
home, on George St.-JAMES H.
SLICK. 12-12 2t.

WANTED.-Faithful person to call on re-
tail trade and agents for manufacturing
house having well established business; local
territory;stralght salary S21) -paid weekly and
expense money advanced; previoull exper-
ience unnecessary; position permanent' bus-
Mess successful. Enclose self-addressed en-
velope. Superintendent Travelers, 605 Monon
Bldg., Chicago. 12-5-et.

FOR BEN T.-Tenapt house, pear
Rump. Posseesion April let., 1904.-
Apply at RECORD Office. 12 12•tf.

RED CHERRY Cough Cure.-GEO.
SHOEMAKER, Agent. 54t

TO CURE A COLD IN ONE HAI.
Take Laxative Bre= Quinine Tablets. All
druggists refund tlle m holt it fails to cure
E. W. Grove's signature is on each box. 25c.

MANAGER WANTED. - Trust-
worthy lady or gentleman to manage
business in this County and adjoining
territory for well and favorably
known House of solid financial etand-
ing. $20.00 straight cash salary and
expenses, paid each Monday by check
direct from headquarters. Expense
money advanced; position pertnanent
Address MANAGER, 61() Motion Bldg.,
Chicago, Ill. disJanl

JOSEPH D. BROOKS,
ATTORNEY-AT-LAW,

Practices in the Courts of Mary-

land and Washington, D. C.

OFFICE--A,lbaugh Block,

12 19 3. WESTMINSTER, MD.

50 Horses and Mules!

Fifty Horses and Mules re,
eived at my stable, in Hanover,

on Saturday, Dec. 26th., 1903.
Call and see them.

H. G. SCHRIVER,
HANOVER, PA!

Mortgages, Deeds, Notes
We sell the above forms at the

lowing prices:-
Mortgages, single copy,

3 copies,
8 "
20 "

single copy,
6 copies,
12 "
20 "

Promissory Notes, 15 copies,
'I 4 35
41

I 4

4

Deeds,

fol-

.10

.25

.50

.09

.05

.25

.45

.70

.05

.10
" 100 " .25

Also, Type-writer Paper in four

grades, size 8x101, in small quantities
--II I

THE MILLER BROS. C
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WE ARE READY.,...
The Store Show pow Complete.
Scarce a counter or shelf in this store that is not

filled with those stylish and worthy goods that

you are always accustomed to get here. We don't

know of a want in this general line of Dry Goods

that couldn't be filled, and should it be somethiug

out of the ordinary we will be glad to get it.

We are Ready to Supply.
That New Dress, Tailor Made Suit, Skirt, Waist,

Blankets, Underwear, Gloves, Carpets, Millinery,

(Clothing, Shoes and Hats, for Men, Boys and

Children,) besides all the many lines contained in

this great establishment. The store that makes a

child as safe a buyer as the best judge of goods.

Because there is only one price to all.

Two Telephones and our Mail Order

Department at your service.

THE MILLER BROS. CO.
POPULAR CASH STORES,

WESTMINSTER, MARV LAND.

•vvy........„,....v.......,..vm.vvvyvyvvvvvvv.....
. • When You Think of Christmasr
. You Naturally Think of

t -""' JEweL,Rv. ---r---.
Christmas Presents in abundance, as follows:

Gents' & Ladies' Solid Gold Watches,
Gents' & Ladies' Gold Filled Watches.
Gents' and Ladies' Silver watches.
Gents' and Ladies' Gold Chains.
Gents' and Ladies' Gold Filled Chains
Ladles' Silver Watch Guards.
Boys' Nickel Watches.
Ladies' Gold Watch Guards.
Ladies' Gold Necklace.
Gold Filled Bracelets. Silver Brace-

lets.
Solid Gold Brooches. Gold Filled

Brooches. Sterling Silver Brooch-
es.

Ladles' Solid Gold Rings. from $1.00
to $10.00.

Children's Solid Gold Rings, from 50c
to $1.00.

Baby's Gold Bracelets.
Pearl Penholders, solid gold mount-

ings.
Fountain Pens. Collar Buttons.

1 Stick Pins. Cuff Buttons.
Gold Plate, Solid Gold Shirt Studs,

Ear Drops and Baby Pius.
Gold and Silver Lockets and Charms.
Silver Thimbles. Carving Sets.
Fancy Hand Mirrors. Fancy Clocks.
Clothes, Hat and Bonnet Brushes.
Silver-mounted Pen Knives.
Toilet Sets. Shaving Sea
Handkerchief and Glove Boxes.
Silver Napkin Rings and Mugs.
"1847" Rogers' Plated Berry Spoons.

Gravy Ladles, Cold Meat Forks,
Pickle Forks, Knives and Forks,
Table, Tea and Dessert Spoons.

Sterling Silver Pickle Forks, ()live
Spoons, Sugar Tongs, Cream La-
dles, Bon-bon Spoons, etc.

Mg Line of Ladies' and Gents' Hand-
kerchiefs, Collars. etc.

Everything in Perfumes and Toilet
Articles.

Fancy Combs and Pins:for the Hair.

Now, a Word about C)ur

Millinery Department.
All of our Trimmed and Untrimmed Hats at Reduced

Prices. Big lot of Ribbons, Feathers, etc. Give us a call.

Clo me Attention to all Busine44•S•

Yours for Business,

.4
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4
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For Christmas Shopping!
There is an old joke about the 'way to tell a

toadstool from a mushroom-eat it, and if you die
it is a toadstool. So the only way to test an arti-
cle is to try it.

We are alway willing and ready to make good
any sales we make that are not satisfactory.

Serviceable Goods at Little Cost!
Ladies' and Children's Trimmed Hats.

We have been doing a good many unusual things in
Millinery. To-day we are going to do another unusual
thing-close out a lot of Si ylish Ready-to-wear Hats at
Half Price. A $3.00 Hat for $1.50. This is an

Actual 1/2 Price Sale.

Important Clothing Facts.
Our immense Clothing business grows bigger day by

day. There must be a reason-it is because we sell
better Clothing for les.s money than the other fellow;
nothing else could probably account for it. Now is the
time to save money. Everything in this department at
a Reduced Price--Boys' Suits, good styles, were sold at
$2.50 to $4.50-

This Sale, $1.00, $1.50 and $1.90.

Reduction Sale.
Ladies' Stylish Coats and Wraps-a reduction that one

would not look for until February, certainly not right at the
beginning of Winter. Coats that were $8 and $10-this sale,
$5, $6 and $7; some as low as $2,50 and $3,00.

Specials, for One Week, only.
4 Men's Cord Pants; worth $2.50-every pair guaranteed. This Sale, $2.09.
1 Men's Felt Boots, Snag-proof Overs, regular price, $2.25. This Sale,

Men's Heavy Fleeced Underwear; always sold at 50c. This Sale, 330.
Ladies' Flannelette Wrappers; were sold at $1.00. This Sale, 780.
Men's Heavy Black Jersey Gloves; worth 25e. This Sale, 9c.
Four-in-hand Neckties; regular price 25c and 50c. This Sale, 13c.
Table Oilcloth, the 15c kind. This Sale, rzic.
Mackintoshes; Dark Blue, with cape; worth $2.00. This Sale, 980.

Grocery Specials, One Week.
Granulated Sugar, 4ec lb. Arbuckle's, Levering's and Lion Coffee, 9ec.
Chocolate, good quality, laic cake. Baking Soda, Best, 4c lb.

4 Tumbler Baking Powder, 4c. Ginger Snaps and Crackers, 4c lb.
4
4 Toilet Soap, worth 10c-4c cake. Ivory Starch, always sold 10c-5c.
4 Ark Soap, 3 cakes for 5e. Hominy, Pearl Mill, 1/c lb.
.4
4
4
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The Right Place
--To Buy--

N EW -
Implement Warehouse!
For the past 8 years I have been in

The Right Xmas Gifts cljobbers
osetouocfbFa withr  nmg upf ecitnuernetrss aa nn dd

For Men and Boys, is at
having been persuaded to epter the
Implement business, I have agreed to
do so, and from now on I pledge my-
selfto serve the trade with

SHARRER & GORSUCH, Winning Goods
at Winning Prices.WESTMINSTER, MD.

Elegant warm Fur Gloves, $1.00 to 00.

Fur Collars for Men, $2.00 to $5.00.

We have time best Dress. Driving and wore-
Ing Gloves.

Our 25c Ties are hanclaon)e and look liko 50c
Ties,

If you like beauty arm styie.see our fsilc Neck-,
wear.

Special values In Ilandiserohiefe 5o, 100, 15c
bild 2W.

Underwear, Shirts, Suspenders, are useful
gifts.

If you wart to please the boys and men too
give them one of our new Sweaters.

The Most Sensible and Rest Gift of all,
One of our splendid Suits or stylish Over-
coats.

Special low prices on these goods until
Christmas. So if you will need clothing for
yourself, or boys, or for presents, come to
see us, get the best, and save money.

A lot of boys' fine Overcoats, very phuap.

Thurtngint4er wismi M‘m is Suits and Over-
coats. Bag of marbles and soliolar's com-
panion with Boy's Suits and Overcoats.

No TRESPASSING
The name of any property owner, or ten-

ant, will be inserted under this heading,
weekly, until Dec. 19th., on the payment of
25 cents.

All persons are hereby forwarned

not to trespass on my premises, with

dog, gun Or trap, for the purpose of

taking game of any kind, in any man-

ner. All persons so trespessing render
themselves liable to the enforcement

of the law in euch cases.

Clabaugh Bros, Herbert Humbert.

Percy H. Shriver, David S. °tougher.

R C. Norman. Lewis J. Bernier.

J. W. Witherow. Chas. E. Barnet

1). M. Buffington. J. Frank Kiser.

Wm. Flickinger. W. E. Sanders.

Harry S. Koons. C. E. Buffington.

Michael Humbert. Edward Strevege.

Calvin Hahn. Wm. H. Knox.

Geo. Overholtzer. Geo. B. Diehl.

Jacob H. Brown. Geo. W. Feeser.

Argos Wente. Wise H. Bowers.

William Moser. Joshua F. Shore..

Daniel Null. Samuel E. Clingan

Geo, Winemiller Jaeob Baker.

Wm. F. Boring. Chat. E. Keefer.

Abm. J. H alum Wm. H. Yingling.

Leon'd Babylon. Wm. Kesselring.

C. D. Hershman. David E. Little.

D. Allen Stull. Josiah Wentz.

Geo. E. Knox. Thomas yfngling.
Emory 0, liaust. Mae, H. Leinmon.

C. F. Hiteshew. Charles Jones.

Jasper C. Garner. John T. Nusbaum.

Geo. M. Study. Judge Clabaugh.

Birnie J. Feeser. Solomon Myers.

George G. Cluts. Wm. C. Smith.

W. 0. Ohler. John Aulthouee.

Harry G. Sell. W. M. Brower.

N. A. Reindollar, Milton Ohler.

Clarence E. Dern. Edw..1.Clabaugh.

George W. Dern. Jacob B. Sentz.

L. D. Maus. G. II. Hilterbrick.

Write the RECORD office

for samples and prices of
whatever you may want in

Farm Wagons, Farm Carts, Cider
Mills, Corn Shelters, Corn and Cob
Mills, Corn Planters, Hay and Straw
Cutters, Cultivators, Field Rollers,
Barrows, Horse powers, Dog, Sheep
and Goat Powers, Lewn Swings,
Shoyel Plows, Field Plows, Wheel-
barrows, Mowers, Hay Tedders. Hay
Rakes, Incubators and Brooders. Re-
frigerators, Gasoline Engines-1H. P.
to 40 H. P.

FINE PORTLAND CUTTERS.

Come and see them, do not wait till
snow comes, buy now and get what
you want.
I will handle only such goods as

can be sold on their merits and in no
case will I hold anyone, or try to hold
anyone, for such goods as I carry in
stock, providing they see goods else
where that they like better. To all, a
cordial invitatian is extended to con-
fer with me, either by mail or in per-
ten, for any desired explanation both
as to details of goods and discounts
from catalogue prices.

Yours truly,

D. W. GARNER.

Ohio & Kentucky Horses

I will have a carload of Ohio
and Kentucky Horses, at my
stables, in Hanover, by Mon-
day, Dec. 21st., 1903. Call
and see them. I will also buy
fat Horses for the Southern
Market,

W. PARR,
HANOVER, PA.

Taneytown Grain and Hay

Market.

Corrected weekly, on day of publication.
Prices paid by Reindollar & Co.

Wheat,  77077
Corn, new  50050
Rye, new  56056
Oats,  30035
Timothy Hay, dry  9.0009.00
Mixed Hay, new  7.0008.00
Bundle Rye Straw, new.. 14.00t14.00

Baltimore Markets.
Corrected Weekly.

Wheat.   b(l@S7
Corn 46048

Oats 38040

Rye .56090

Hay, Timothy  14.00015.00

Hay, mixed 12.00013.00

Hay, Clover 12.00013.00

Straw, Rye, bales  18.00019.00

Bran 17.00018.00

Middlings  A9,00020.00
Potatoes, per bet  • 75080

Sugar, granulated 4  664

Christmas is Near at Hand,
and our Immense Store is full of all the most
Beautiful Gifts; so turn your steps toward

Snider's Bargain Store, Harney, MC
to purchase yonr presents for this joyous sea-
son-anything you may need, you will find
at this Store, at the Right Prices.

Here is where we have the Quantity, Quality, Up-to-date Styles and
Handsomest Patterns, which will please you, beside those Low Prices, that
cannot help but please you. When you need a fine Suit, arid want it cheap,
call to see us, as we have all kinds from $1 50 to $15.00 in Men's Suite; $1.25
to $8.00 in Youth's, and The to $5.00 in Boys' Suits. You can't find as large
an assortment anywhere as we can show you.

For a Christmas present for Men, Youths and little Gents, we will offer

100 SUITS AT AND BELOW COST.
When we say this, we mean just what we say. Call to see our Bargain,

Tables on 2nd. Floor-the greatest Bargains ever offered in Harney. For-
mer prices on Men's Suits, $2.00 to $12.50; Special Prices, $1.25 to $10.00..
Former prices on Youth's Suits, $1.75 to $7.00; Special Prices, $1.00 to $5.00..
Former Prices on Boys' Suits, 75c to $5.00; Special Prices, 50c to $3.50. Re-
member we have all sizes in these Special Sales.

OVERCOATS.
A beautiful line of all kinds, in Men's Youths' and Boys' sizes. Prices

as follows:- Men's sizes, $1.75 to $14.00; Youths' sizes, $1.50 to $8.50; Boys'
sizes, $1.00 to $5.00. Now for 30 days, we will offer a Special Diseount of 10
to 25 per-cent on every Overcoat in the store, in addition to the already ex-
tremely low prices.

Boots and Shoes.
You can't go amiss when you come

to us for Shoes, as we are receiving
new goods every week Goods are
the best, and Prices the lowest. La-
dies' Fine Shoes, 75c to $.00; Men's
Fine Shoes, $1.00 to $3.50. Full line
of Misses' and Little Gent's Shoes at
away down prices. Ladies' Every-day
Shoes from 690 to $1.65; Misses' School
Shoes, a0c and up: Boys' School
Shoes-full line-at Bottom Prices;
Men's Leather Boots. $1.50 to $3.00;
Boys' Leather Boots, $1.00 and up.

Felt and Gum Boots.
We have sold more Felt and Gum

Boots this season, already, than we
have ever sold before in any one year.
Why? Because we have the best in
the market, ant' the Lowest Prices.
Men's Felt Boots, $1.5e and up; Boys'
Felts, $1.40 and up. Lumbermen's
Socks, $9.50; Youths', *2.00; little
Boys', $1.50-the nicest boots for
men and boys, on the market. Call
and get a pair, and you will have no
others.

Underwear.
Where can you get better Under-

wear for the money than right here?
Very heaviest Fleece lined at 374e for
men, worth 50c; same grade for Boys,
23c. Full line of All-wool Goods, 75c
and up. Misses' Union Suits e5c; La
dies' sizes, 50c. You should see that
extra heavy Ladies' Vest for Mc.

Horse Blankets and Lap Robes.
A fine assortment at 45c to $3.50.

Lap Robes $1.00 to $6.00.

Bed Blankets and Comforts.
Blankets-a flue assortment-at 50c

to $4.251. Comforts, 75c and up.

Carpets. Carpets.
We thank the public for our grand

success in this department, and we
will continue to do our best to please
you in Style, Quality and Low Piices;
don't forget, when in need, that we
have Hemp Carpet at 12c and up; In-
grain and Granite Carpet at 20e and
up; Rag Carpet at 23c and up; Brus-
sels, at 49c and up. A full line of
Carlisle Carpet at lowest prices.

Oilcloth and Linoleum
Floor Oilcloth, 20e sq. yd.: Linole-

um, 300 sq. yd. Table Oilcloth, 12c:
and 14c yd.; ec less by the roll.

Guns and Rifles.
People who wish to buy Guns or

Rifles, will do well by calling on us..
Special Low Prices on Guns, now.

Dry Goods.
We carry a full line of Dry Cienols-,

at the very Lowest Prices, Calieoes,
4c and up; Giughaws, 4c to 7e; Mus-
lin 5e and up; Ticking 8c and up; Tur-
key Red Damask 14c and up; Canton
Flannel 5c and up; Cottonade 10c and
up; Flannelettes, Sc and up. A large
assortment of Venitian Cloth, Serges,
Tricuts, Silks, Mercerized Oxfords,
Fleeced Flannels; prices range from
15e to 80c yd.

Groceries and Candy.
All kinds of Fancy and Staple Gro-

ceries: Sugar 4ec and 5c; Loose Roast-
ed Coffee ,10c; pack coffee, all kinds,
11c; Peas, ec; Rice Sc and 7e; Beans,
5c; Peaches and Nectarines, 9c, Cr 3.
for 25c; Extra Fine Prunes, Sc and up;
Raisins, 8c and up; Crackers, Sc up.
CANDY of all kinds at away down
prices-5c and up. School teachers
will do well by calling to see us be-
fore buying-we will save you money..

Thanking you for past patronage, and soliciting a continuance of the

same, I remain, Your Friend,

MI H. SNIDER, - Harney, Md.
N. B.-I will give a beautiful Calendar to each family, from

December 12th., until Christmas.

Notice to Creditors.
This is to give notice that the subscribers

have obtained from the Orphans' Court of
Carroll County, in Md., letters of administra-
tion upon the estate of

JACOB J. STUDY,
late of earron county, deceased. All persons
having claims against the deeeased are here-
by warned to exhibit the same, with the
vouchers thereof legally authenticated, to
the subscribers, on or before the 12th. day of
June, 1904; they may otherwise by law be
excluded from all benefit of said estate.

Given under our hands this llth. day of
December, 1903.

CALVIN G. SLONAKER,
EDWARD G. ECKARD,

Try our Special Notice

Column when you have an

item or two to sell, no mat-

ter what it may be! If you

want to buy, try it then!

Stops the Cough and works
off the Cold.

Laxative Bromo,QuInine Tablets cure a cold


